# SCHOLARLY AND CREATIVE WORKS

## BY THE FACULTY AND STAFF OF THE

# **UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN INDIANA**

**WORKS COMPLETED DURING** 

**JANUARY 2018 - DECEMBER 2018** 



## TABLE OF CONTENTS

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS	4
CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING & LEARNING	4
HONORS PROGRAM	4
OUTREACH AND ENGAGEMENT	4
RICE LIBRARY	5
STUDENT AFFAIRS	6
UNIVERSITY MARKETING AND COMMUNICATIONS	7
UNIVERSITY DIVISION	7
ROMAIN COLLEGE OF BUSINESS	9
ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE	9
ECONOMICS AND MARKETING	11
MANAGEMENT AND INFORMATION SCIENCES	14
COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS	17
ART AND DESIGN	17
COMMUNICATIONS	20
CRIMINAL JUSTICE	24
ENGLISH	26
HISTORY	30
PERFORMING ARTS	33
POLITICAL SCIENCE, PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION, AND PHILOSOPHY	39
Psychology	42
SOCIAL WORK	45
SOCIOLOGY	48
WORLD LANGUAGES AND CULTURES	49
COLLEGE OF NURSING AND HEALTH PROFESSIONS	55
DENTAL HYGIENE/DENTAL ASSISTING	55
DIAGNOSTIC MEDICAL SONOGRAPHY	56
FOOD AND NUTRITION	56
HEALTH ADMINISTRATION	56
HEALTH INFORMATICS AND INFORMATION MANAGEMENT	57
HEALTH SERVICES	58
Nursing	59
OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY	64
RADIOLOGIC IMAGING SCIENCES	64
RESPIRATORY THERAPY	65

POTT COLLEGE OF SCIENCE, ENGINEERING & EDUCATION	66
BIOLOGY	66
CHEMISTRY	
Engineering	68
GEOLOGY & PHYSICS	
KINESIOLOGY & SPORT	72
MATHEMATICS	75
TEACHER EDUCATION	

### **ACADEMIC AFFAIRS**

### CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING & LEARNING

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2018). WIP: Collaborating with faculty development in retention improvement. Proceedings of the ASEE Annual Conference and Exposition, American Society for Engineering Education, June 2018, Salt Lake City, UT, 5 pp, peer-reviewed.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2018). Roles of educational developers in the student success/retention system. Session presented at the Professional and Organizational Development (POD) Network in Higher Education Conference, Portland, OR, November 2018.

Chan Hilton, A.B. and Harris, E. (2018). Fostering partnerships to strengthen educational development. Birds of a Feather (BoF) session facilitated at the Professional and Organizational Development (POD) Network in Higher Education Conference, Portland, OR, November 2018.

Cruz, L. and Chan Hilton, A.B. (2018). Jumping the S-Curve: A Systems Thinking Toolkit for Educational Developer. Presented at The International Consortium for Educational Development Conference, Atlanta, GA, June 2018.

### **AWARDS**

Chan Hilton, Amy, W. Elliott, C. Deligkaris, A. Gentle, E. Greenwood. Understanding of Student Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks through Systems Analysis and Action Research, USI Pott College Innovation Award, January 2018-July 2019, \$3,497, PI

### **HONORS PROGRAM**

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Stevens, Sarah E. "Care Time." Disability Studies Quarterly, Volume 38, No 4 (Fall 2018). http://dsq-sds.org/article/view/6090/5136

### **OUTREACH AND ENGAGEMENT**

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Drury, Dana, Jaclyn Dumond and Erin Hollinger (2018). "The Grass Isn't Always Greener: Tweaking the Hybrid Enrollment Process," National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP) National Conference, San Antonio, November 5, 2018.

Dumond, Jaclyn (2018). Accreditation Institute; National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP), Miami, FL, February 1-2, 2018.

Dumond, Jaclyn (2018). "Academic Oversight for Concurrent or Dual Enrollment using NACEP's National Standards and Accreditation," American Association of State Colleges and Universities [AASCU], San Antonio, February 9, 2018.

Dumond, Jaclyn and Andy Wright (2018). "Dual Credit: The Good, the Bad and the Ugly," Indiana Association of College Admission Counseling [IACAC] Admission and Financial Aid Congress, Indianapolis, February 27, 2018.

Dumond, Jaclyn (2018). "Concurrent Enrollment 201: Managing Growth and Program Improvement," National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP) National Pre-Conference, San Antonio, November 4, 2018.

Opatrny Pease, M. (March 2, 2018), Trauma Related Disorders: Treatment Considerations and Strategies, 16<sup>th</sup>Annual Social Work Conference, University of Southern Indiana.

Opatrny Pease, M. (July 23, 2018), Crisis Intervention, Albion Fellows Bacon Center, Evansville, IN.

Opatrny Pease, M. (August 3, 2018) Service-Learning and Community Engagement, University of Southern Indiana UNIV Instructors Workshop.

### RICE LIBRARY

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Bernhardt, L.M. (2018, December). [Review of the book *Aesthetic Experiences and Classical Antiquity: The Significance of Form in Narratives and Pictures,* by J. Grethlein]. *Choice, 56*(4).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2018, July). [Review of the book *Only a Joke Can Save Us: A Theory of Comedy*, by T. McGowan]. *Choice*, 55(11).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2018, March). [Review of the book *Aesthetics of the Familiar: Everyday Life and World-Making*, by Y. Sato]. *Choice*, *55*(7).

Crissinger, S., Wright, A.M., Allen, C.E., Reed, J., & Clinkscales, G. (2018). Interinstitutional Collaborations to Forge Intracampus Connections: A Case Study from the Duke Endowment Libraries. In A. Wesolek, J. Lashley, & A. Langley (Eds.), *OER: A Field Guide for Academic Librarians*. Pacific University Press. https://commons.pacificu.edu/pup/3/

Wright, A.M. (2018). Extending Evaluation: Introducing Students to the Scholarly Conversation. In M. K. Oberlies & J. L. Mattson (Eds.), *Framing Information Literacy: Teaching Grounded in Theory, Pedagogy, and Practice*. Chicago: Association of College and Research Libraries.

Wright, A.M. (2018). Breakout Session: Getting Moral Rights Right. Presented by Kevin Smith, Dean of Libraries, University of Kansas. *Journal of Copyright in Education and Librarianship*, 2(1). https://doi.org/10.17161/jcel.v2i1.6598

Wright, A.M. (2018). Panel Discussion: Should I Go to Law School? *Journal of Copyright in Education and Librarianship*, 2(1). https://doi.org/10.17161/jcel.v2i1.6596

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Bernhardt, L.M. (2018). Then and now: Exploring the Briscoe Papers in the BVU Archives. Talk presented to the Dean's Fellows at Buena Vista University, Storm Lake, IA, September 19, 2018.

McManus, H., & Wright, A.M. (2018, July 26). Scholarship as Conversation. *Framing Information Literacy* Webcast Series presented by the Association of College & Research Libraries.

Taylor, T., & Wright, A.M. (2018, February 1). *Affordable Learning Workshop*. Sponsored by PASCAL, the Citadel, Charleston, SC.

Taylor, T., & Wright, A.M. (2018, January 31). *Affordable Learning Workshop*. Sponsored by PASCAL, Francis Marion University, Florence, SC.

Taylor, T., & Wright, A.M. (2018, January 30). *Affordable Learning Workshop*. Sponsored by PASCAL, Orangeburg-Calhoun Technical College, Orangeburg, SC.

Taylor, T., & Wright, A.M. (2018, January 29). *Affordable Learning Workshop*. Sponsored by PASCAL, Furman University, Greenville, SC.

### **G**RANTS

Wright, A.M. (Primary Investigator). (2018). Inclusive Pedagogy for Library Instruction Working Group. Associated Colleges of the South Grant, \$33,000.

### **STUDENT AFFAIRS**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Berry, L. (2018). Free Speech on Campus Case Study. In J. Hudson, A. Acosta, and R. C. Holmes (Eds.) *Conduct and Community: A Residence Life Practitioners Guide* (pp. 315-316). Columbus, OH: Association of College & University Housing Officers-International (ACUHO-I).

LaRowe, Nicholas. 2018. Review of *The Limits of Legitimacy* and *Combative Politics* in *Perspectives on Politics* 16(1): 242-243

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Cimini, D., Evearitt, A., Haymond, A., Orley, S., Pehkle, J. & Trattner, M. (2018). Delivering innovative mental health-focused peer education programs: Successes, challenges, and lessons learned. Mini-institute session at 2018 NASPA Mental Health Strategies Conference in Portland, OR.

### UNIVERSITY MARKETING AND COMMUNICATIONS

### **AWARDS AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS**

Volunteer USI received Volunteer Program of Award for 2018 from the State of Indiana.

### Student Alumni Association received the following awards:

Grider, Taylor. Outstanding Student Leader. University of Southern Indiana, Student Alumni Association. 2018.

Blockley, Caylin. Outstanding Adviser. University of Southern Indiana, Student Alumni Association. 2018

Outstanding Student Advancement Program: Lighting a Tradition, University of Southern Indiana, Student Alumni Association. 2018.

### **UNIVERSITY DIVISION**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Brady, K., Stanley, M., Pfingston, B., True, A., Jett Jr., C., Sturgeon, C.,...Bauer, H. (2018) *TRIO tenacity: Stories of student success.* "First Generation Guilt: Navigating Expectations vs. Reality." Printed via CreateSpace, Charleston.

Brady, K., Stanley, M., Pfingston, B., True, A., Jett Jr., C., Sturgeon, C.,...Pryor, A. (2018) *TRIO tenacity: Stories of student success.* Pryor, A (Ed.). Printed via CreateSpace, Charleston.

Morrison, A. (November 15, 2018). Review: *Moral Leadership for a Divided Age: Fourteen People Who Dared to Change Our World*, by David Gushee and Colin Holtz. *The Englewood Review of Books (online)*. <a href="http://englewoodreview.org/d-gushee-c-holtz-moral-leadership-for-a-divided-age-review/">http://englewoodreview.org/d-gushee-c-holtz-moral-leadership-for-a-divided-age-review/</a>.

Pryor, A. (2018) Using experiences of the past to create a brighter advising future. *Academic Advising Today, December 2018*. Retrieved from https://www.nacada.ksu.edu/Resources/Academic-Advising-Today/View-Articles/Using-Experiences-of-the-Past-to-Create-a-Brighter-Advising-Future.aspx

Sorrells, D. (2018). Editorial Review Board Member, *Universal Journal of Psychology* http://www.hrpub.org/journals/jour\_editorialboard.php?id=94

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Bauer, H. & Rosado, A. (2018). *How to Get to China: A Funding and Program Model for all TRIO Programs*. Presented at WESTOP Regional Conference in Phoenix, AZ and the Educational Opportunity Association Regional Conference in Milwaukee, WI.

Bauer, H. (2018). *Understanding the 5 Appreciation/Love Languages: To Enhance your Personal and Professional Relationships. Presented at* Indiana TRIO State Conference, Michigan City, IN. Broshears, M. (2018). The New NACADA Core Competencies for Academic Advisors – A Roundtable Discussion at the NACADA Region 5 Conference, Columbus, OH. April, 2018.

Broshears, M. (2018). Finding Your Gateway into NACADA Leadership. Panelist at the NACADA Annual Conference, Phoenix, AZ. October, 2018.

Morrison, A. (2019). "The Good, Christian Taxpayer": *Contra* Aggressive Tax Mitigation Practices among Christians. Ball State University, 2019 American Academy of Religion-Midwest Region Conference, Muncie, IN.

Morrison, A. (2018). Confrontation with Care: Tools for Resolving Broken Promises, Violated Expectations, and Bad Behavior. Butler University 2018 Indiana Student Affairs Association Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Morrison, A. (2018). "Letting Your Life Speak" Tools for Listening for Purpose. 2018 TRiO Student Leadership Conference. West Lafayette, IN.

Pryor, A. (April 2018). Using your past to create a brighter future. Concurrent session presented at NACADA Region 5 Annual Conference, Columbus, OH.

Pryor, A. (February 2018). Moving into action. Breakout session presented at University of Southern Indiana's Homeless Symposium, Evansville, IN.

Saxby, Lori (2018). Survey Says! A Comparative Snapshot of College Textbook Reading Perceptions and Expectations Among USI Faculty, Freshmen, and Seniors. Presented at the USI Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium, Evansville, Indiana, January 2018.

Saxby, Lori (2018). Reading and Learning in College. Presented at the USI College Achievement Program Summer Conference, Evansville, Indiana, July 2018.

Saxby, Lori and Chris Wittmer (2018). EnRoute to Online Academic Reading Success. Presented at the College Reading and Learning Association annual conference, Albuquerque, New Mexico, October 2018.

Vannatta, A. Lenfestey, K., Pryor, A., Eisma, R., & Mercado, C. (April 2018). Student retention: Promoting community in TRIO SSS program. Concurrent session presented at Indiana TRIO Annual Conference, Michigan City, IN.

### **AWARDS AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS**

Bauer, Heather. *Student Organization Advisor of the Year* (2018). Students for Gender Violence Awareness. USI Student Leadership Awards.

Pryor, Aaron. Collaboration Award (2018): Enrollment Management Division at USI

Pryor, Aaron. Indiana TRIO LaVerta L. Terry Outstanding Service Award (2018) nominee: Indiana TRIO

Saxby, Lori. Knowledge for Life Award (2018): Enrollment Management Division at USI

Saxby, Lori. Robert Griffin Award for Long and Outstanding Service. College Reading and Learning Association annual conference, Albuquerque, New Mexico, October 2018.

### **ROMAIN COLLEGE OF BUSINESS**

### **ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE**

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Lynch, Stevie R, Timothy G Bryan, and Mehmet Kocakülâh, "Effects of Absenteeism on Company Productivity, Efficiency, and Profitability." *Journal of Business Economics Research* (2018):

Walker, Kelly and Brett Bueltel, "A Legal Analysis of State Tax Policy for Online Sales: The Recipe From Direct Marketing." *The ATA Journal of Legal Tax Research* (2018):

Seitz, Jamie and Brett Bueltel, "Exploring International Whistleblower Behaviors and Legislation." *Global Journal of Contemporary Research in Accounting, Auditing, and Business Ethics* (2018):

Bueltel, Brett, Arthur Walker, and Jamie Seitz, "When Terminable Interests Prevent the Marital Deduction in Estate Disputes." *Trusts & Estates* (2018):

Bueltel, Brett, Margaret Ryznar, and Jamie Seitz, "Using the Marital Deduction in Settlements." *Steve Leimberg's Estate Planning Newsletter* (2018):

Bueltel, Brett, Kelly Walker, and Jamie Seitz, "When Terminable Interests Prevent the Marital Deduction in Estate Disputes." *Steve Leimberg's Estate Planning Newsletter* (2018):

Gilstrap, Curt A, "Exploring M-Leader Affordances: Team Leaders and Mobile Technologies." *Team Performance Management: An International Journal* (2018):

McKnight, Mark A. and Shawn L. Robey. "Spending Surges: Considerations Toward a Proposed Model for Explaining Budgetary Slack in Expiring Budgets." *International Journal of Accounting and Financial Reporting* 8. (2018):

### PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Bueltel, Brett and Kelly Walker. (2018). A Legal Analysis of State Tax Policy For Online Sales: The Recipe From Direct Marketing. American Taxation Association Midyear Meeting, New Orleans, Louisiana.

Bueltel, Brett and Jamie Seitz. (2018). *Exploring International Whistleblower Behaviors and Legislation*. University of Southern Indiana's Global Salon Series, Evansville, Indiana.

Bryan, Timothy G. (2018). *Accounting Conservatism or Earnings Manipulation?* Temple University EDBAC Engaged Management Scholarship Conference, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

Chen, Manfen and Wei-Ying Hsiao. (2018). *Institutional Policy and Distance Learning*. International Conference on Technology, Knowledge & Society, Barcelona, Spain.

Clayton, Cindi, Kevin Celuch, Curt Gilstrap, and Aleisha Jones, "The Elevation of Psychological Capital, Advocacy, and Feedback Constructs Using Narrative Analysis of Intentional Communities Newsletters." *Consumer Satisfaction/Dissatisfaction & Complaining Behavior Conference* (2018):

Clayton, Cindi (2018, October). Wishing on a star: Exploring the Marginalization of the Birth Mother in Adoption Narratives. Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender, South Lake Tahoe, California.

Clayton, Cindi, Kevin Celuch, Curt Gilstrap and Aleisha Jones. (2018, June). *The Elevation of Psychological Capital, Advocacy, and Feedback Constructs Using Narrative Analysis of Intentional Communities Newsletters*. Consumer Satisfaction/Dissatisfaction & Complaining Behavior Conference, New York, New York.

Clayton, Cindi (2018, April). A mother explores sharing information about her motherloss with her children. Central States Communication Association, Milwaukee, Wisconsin.

Dill, Andrew and Steve G. Sutton. (2018, August). *The Theory of Unintended Amoral Behavior: The Effect of Bounded Ethicality on Managerial Decision-Making Under System 1 and System 2 Thinking.* American Accounting Association - Annual Meeting, Washington, District of Columbia.

Elkhal, Khaled and Yasser Alhenawi (2018). *Resurrection of Capital Asset Pricing Models: A Practical Test with Active Management Approach.* Financial Management Association, San Diego, California.

Elkhal, Khaled (2018). Business Uncertainty and Financial Leverage: Should the Firm Double Up on Risk? MBAA-International Annual Meeting, Chicago, Illinois.

Hemaida, Ramadan., Manyoky, L., & Yeager, M., *Using Analytical Hierarchy Process for Determining the Optimal Career Paths for MBA Graduates*. Using Analytical Hierarchy Process for Determining the Optimal Career Paths for MBA Graduates, 2018 [applied scholarship]

Hemaida, Ramadan., & McGuire, B., *Using Analytical Hierarchy Process to Rank Accounting Doctorate Programs*. Using Analytical Hierarchy Process to Rank Accounting Doctorate Programs, 2018 [applied scholarship]

Long, Brett and Mehmet Kocakulah. (2018). *Tips and Techniques for Online Teaching in Accounting Programs*. American Accounting Association Annual Meeting, Washington D.C., United States of America.

McGuire, Brian. "Panel Session: Associate Deans Affinity Group (ADAG) and Women Administrators in Management Education (WAME) Affinity Group," Associate Deans Conference, AACSB International, Phoenix, Arizona, November 4, 2018.

McGuire, Brian. "Guest Panel: Insights and Perspectives from Those Ahead on the Trail," Seminar for New Associate Deans, AACSB International, Phoenix, Arizona, November 3, 2018.

McKnight, Mark A., Shawn Robey, and Misty R. Price. (2018). *Initial Considerations for a Regression-Based Real Estate Appraisal Model: A Pilot Study.* Academic Business World International Conference, Nashville, Tennessee.

Rhim, Jong C. (2018, June). *Environmental Correctness*. World Conference on Business and Management, Jeju, Republic of Korea.

Rhim, Jong C., Sang Heo, and Peter Cashel-Cordo. (2018, May). THE EFFECTIVENESS OF A PREDICTOR-CORRECTOR TECHNIQUE IN EUROPEAN CURRENCY OPTION VALUATION. Pan-Pacific Business Association, Seoul, Republic of Korea.

Routh, T. Brian (2018). *Teaching Innovations Presentation*. McGraw-Hill Education Managerial Accounting Summit, Nashville, Tennessee.

Seitz, Jamie (2018, January). *How I Flip My Accounting Classroom*. Invited presentation at Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, 47712, Indiana.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Clayton, Cindi. 2018 Spirit of the Eagle Alumni Award, University of Southern Indiana.

Gilstrap, Christina. 2018 RCOB Faculty Research Fellowship, Romain College of Business. Summer 2018.

Gilstrap, Christina, 2018 Dean's Award for Excellence in Research, Romain College of Business.

Gilstrap, Curt. Dean's Summer Grant for Business Communication Video/Vlog Development, Co-Investigator. 2018.

Gilstrap, Curt. Strategic Social Media Lab Continuation & SSML Scholars - Dean's Summer Award, University of Southern Indiana - Romain College of Business. 2018.

### **ECONOMICS AND MARKETING**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Black, Gary, Sanjiv Jaggia, Alison Kelly, and Kevin Lertwachara. "Simulation and Risk Analysis." *Data Analytics: Communicating with Numbers*, 2018.

Burnett, Perry. The PPF as a Model of Trancendence and Social Dynamics. 2018.

Burnett, Perry. Religion's Use of Power and the Prisoner's Dilemma of Exchange. 2018.

Burnett, Perry. Reality Construction and the Formation of Cults. 2018.

Burnett, Perry. "The transitional impacts of material and service offshoring." *Journal of Policy Modeling* (2018):

Burnett, Perry, Mohammed Khayum, Sudesh Mujumdar, and Daniel Friesner, "TIF Legislation in Indiana: Agile and Adaptive.", *Tax Increment Financing and Economic Development: Uses, Structures and Impact, 2nd Edition*, 2018.

Celuch, Kevin, Dinko Bacic, Manfen Chen, Jeanette Maier-Lytle, & Jack Smothers, "The Potential of Student Co-Creation in Extracurricular Experiences." *Marketing Education Review* 28. (2018): 1-19.

Celuch, Kevin, Chad Milewicz, and Michael Williams, "THE INFLUENCE OF SELF-EFFICACY THROUGHOUT THE SALES PROCESS ON SALESPERSON JOB SATISFACTION." [Abstract]. *Marketing Management Association Conference* (2018):

Schibik, Timothy J., Matt McPherson, Dan Friesner, and Andrew Brajcich, "Identifying Peers in International Tax Competition." *Applied Economics Letters* 25. (2018): 584-587.

### **PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS**

Cashel-Cordo, Peter, Sang Heo, and Jong C. Rhim. (2018). *The Effectiveness of a Predictor-Corrector Technique in European Currency Option Valuations*. Pan-Pacific Business Association, Seoul, Republic of Korea.

Celuch, Kevin (2018). *The Elevation of Psychological Capital, Advocacy, and Feedback Constructs Using Narrative Analysis of Intentional Communities Newsletters*. 2018 Consumer Satisfaction, Dissatisfaction and Complaining Behavior Conference, Long Island, New York.

Celuch, Kevin, Anna Walz, and Logan Hartman. (2018, June). *The Roles of Trust and Confidence in Driving Customer Advocacy and Feedback in B2C Service Settings.* Consumer Satisfaction, Dissatisfaction and Complaining Behavior Conference, New York, New York.

Celuch, Kevin, Curt Gilstrap, Cindi Clayton and Aleisha Jones. (2018, June). *The Elevation of Psychological Capital and Identity Constructs Using Narrative Analysis of Intentional Communities*Newsletters. Consumer Satisfaction, Dissatisfaction and Complaining Behavior Conference, New York, New York.

Celuch, Kevin and Kevin Valadares. (2018, January). *The Role of Active Learning and Student-Faculty Interaction in Student Lifelong Learning*. Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, Evansville, Indiana.

Celuch, Kevin, Chad Milewicz, and Michael Williams. (2018). *The Influence of Self-Efficacy throughout the Sales Process on Salesperson Job Satisfaction*. Marketing Management Association, Chicago, Illinois.

Choe, Sang T and Glenn A Pitman, "Understanding North Korea for Global Enterprises." (in press) *Midwest Business Administration Association* (2018)

Milewicz, Chad, Carl Saxby, and Kevin Celuch. (2018). *Exploring Relationships Between Delivery Mode, Class Goal Structure, and Class Engagement*. Marketing Management Association, Kansas City, Missouri.

Sevastianova, Daria. (2018, April). *Does Undergraduate Economics Promote Economic Thinking on Public Policy Issues?* Invited presentation at Academy of Business Economics, Evansville, Indiana.

Schibik, Timothy J., "The Souvenir as Art: What Can Souvenir Retailers and Collectors Learn From Art Dealers and Collectors?" *EIRASS 2018 Maidera, Portugal* (2018).

Schibik, Timothy J. and Aaron J Schibik, "The Souvenir: What is Purchased and Is the Purchaser a Collector of Art?" [Abstract] *Atlantic Marketing Association* (2018).

Shifflet, Mary Ann (2018, January). *Numbers are Scary.* USI 2018 Teaching and Learning Symposium, Evansville, Indiana.

Shifflet, Mary Ann, Cecilia Martinez, Jane Oppenlander, and Shirley Shmerling, *Improving Healthcare Quality: Case Studies Using JMP.*, 2018.

Sevastianova, Daria, "Does Undergraduate Economics Promote Economic Thinking on Public Policy Issues?" *Academy of Business Economics* (2018)

Shields, Peggy O., "Self-Image Congruency for Theatre, Movie and Home Audiences." [Abstract]. *Atlantic Marketing Association* (2018)

Shields, Peggy O., "The Performing Arts and U.S. Young Adults." [Abstract]. (in press) *EIRASS 2018 Maidera, Portugal* (2018).

Shields, Peggy O. and Aaron J. Schibik, "Internet Apparel Purchases: An Update." [Abstract]. (in press) *EIRASS 2018 Maidera, Portugal* (2018).

Shifflet, Mary Ann, "Improving Quality Improvement in Public Health." !2th International Conference on Healthcare Systems and Global Business Issues (2018).

Weiler, Virginia, "Going Paperless and Increasing Retention in University Undergraduates: Blackboard as a Retention Tool in a traditional classroom setting." *BlackBoardWorld 18* (2018).

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Bussing, Marie. The President's Circle, University of Southern Indiana, 2018.

Celuch, Kevin. Second Annual Faculty Convocation Reflection, University of Southern Indiana. 2018.

Celuch, Kevin, Clayton-Schnitker, C., & Gilstrap, Curt., *Deep Narratives of Intentional Communities*. 2018. Discovery Scholarship

Sevastianova, Daria. Dean's Award for Excellence in Service, USI. 2018.

### MANAGEMENT AND INFORMATION SCIENCES

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Bacic, Dinko, Foroughi, Abbas, Jack Smothers, and Mohammed Khayum. "Launching an Accelerated Online MBA Program: Assuring Quality with Scale, Based on Principles of Effective Course Design." *Journal of Higher Education Theory and Practice* 18. (2018): 58-71.

Bacic, Dinko. "Biometrics and Business Information Visualization: Research Review, Agenda and Opportunities." *Lecture Notes in Computer Science* (2018).

Bacic, Dinko and Raymond Henry, "Task-Representation Fit's Impact on Cognitive Effort in the Context of Decision Timeliness and Accuracy: A Cognitive Fit Perspective." *AIS Transactions on Human-Computer Interaction* (2018).

Bacic, Dinko, Appan, Radha, and Sreedhar Madhavaram, "Security Related Information Sharing among Firms: Potential Theoretical Explanations." *Americas Conference on Information Systems* (2018).

Bourdeau, Bryan. "A Unique Platform to Catalyze Open Innovation and Ecosystem Development." (in press) *Evansville Business Journal* (2018).

Fertig, Jason and Chad Milewicz. (2017). "Exploring Millennials' Career Aspirations Through the Lens of Personality Profiles.", Millennials: Trends, Characteristics, and Perspectives, 127-146. Book published Jan 22 2018 <a href="https://www.novapublishers.com/catalog/product\_info.php?products\_id=63950">https://www.novapublishers.com/catalog/product\_info.php?products\_id=63950</a>

Foroughi, Abbas, Jack Smothers, Mohammed Khayum, and Dinko Bacic, "Launching an Accelerated Online MBA Program: Assuring Quality with Scale, Based on Principles of Effective Course Design." *Journal of Higher Education Theory and Practice* 18. (2018).

Foroughi, Abbas, Jack Smothers, and Mohammed Khayum, "Principle-Based MBA Course Design." (in press) 2018 Annual Meeting of the Decision Sciences Institute (2018).

Smothers, Jack, Abbas Foriughi, and Mohammed Khayum, "Administrative, Faculty, and Student Perspectives on a Two-Year Transition to a Large-Enrollment Online MBA Program: Challenges and Opportunities." [Abstract]. (in press) *MBAA International* (2018).

Fortsch, Sima and Sandun Perera. (2018). "A resilient donor arrival policy for blood." *Operations Research for Health Care.* Vol. 19, Pages 165-174.

Fortsch, Sima and Elena Khapalova. (2018). "The value of inventory and the supply chain bullwhip effect". International Journal of Business and System Research. Vol. 12, No. 4.

Murphy, P.J., Smothers, J., Novicevic, M.M., Humphreys, J.H., Roberts, F., & Kornetskyy, A. (2018). Social Enterprise in Antebellum America: The Case of Nashoba (1824-1829). *Journal of Management History*, Vol. 24 Issue: 1, pp.99-119, https://doi.org/10.1108/JMH-06-2017-0032.

Peluchette, Joy Van Eck, Katie Karl, Catherine Wood, and Jennifer Williams (2017). "Millennials and Facebook: Are men at greater risk of cyberbullying than women?," Millennials: Characteristics, Trends,

and Perspectives, 147-176. Published January 22 2018. https://www.novapublishers.com/catalog/product info.php?products id=63950

Smothers, Jack, Patrick J. Murphy, Milorad N Novicevic, John H Humphreys, & Foster Roberts, "Social Enterprise in Antebellum America: The Case of Nashoba 1824-1829." *Journal of Management History* 24. (2018): 99-119.

### **PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS**

Foroughi, Abbas; Smothers, Jack; and Khayum, Mohammed. (2018) "Principle-Based MBA Course Design," presented at the 2018 Annual Meeting of the Decision Sciences Institute, Nov. 17-19, Chicago, IL.

Srivastava, Srishti and Ioana Banicescu, "PEPA Based Performance Modeling for Robust Resource Allocations Amid Varying Processor Availability." *17th IEEE International Symposium on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC), Geneva, Switzerland, 2018* (2018).

Srishti, Fnu, "PEPA Based Performance Modeling for Robust Resource Allocations Amid Varying Processor Availability." 17th IEEE International Symposium on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC), Geneva, Switzerland, 2018 (2018): 61-68.

Srivastava, Srishti and Ioana Banicescu, "Scheduling in Parallel and Distributed Computing Systems." *Topics in Parallel and Distributed Computing: Introducing Concurrency in Undergraduate Courses*. Springer, 2018.

Srivastava, Srishti and Ioana Banicescu. (2018, June). *PEPA Based Performance Modeling for Robust Resource Allocations Amid Varying Processor Availability*. 17th IEEE International Symposium on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC), Geneva, Switzerland, 2018, Geneva, Switzerland.

Srivastava, Srishti (2018, November). *An Analysis of Stochastic Process Algebra Models of Resource Allocations in Parallel and Distributed Computing*. Invited presentation at Department of Computer Science and Engineering Seminar Series, Indian Institute of Technology Kanpur, India, Kanpur, India.

Srivastava, Srishti (2018, June). An Introduction to Fundamentals of Parallel Computing at University of Southern Indiana. Invited presentation at Workshop on Teaching Parallel, Distributed and High Performance Computing: experiences, Tools and Technologies, IEEE International Symposium on Parallel and Distributed Computing (ISPDC-2018), Geneva, Switzerland.

### **AWARDS, GRANTS AND PATENTS**

Bacic, Dinko. 2018 IS Student Case Competition – 2nd Place Case Competition (Faculty coach), IS Case Competition - Ball State University. Co-Coached CIS/CS team

Bourdeau, Bryan. Startup Weekend Evansville Recognition Award, Startup Weekend/Techstars. 2018.

Fortsch, Sima. External Research Grant (\$45,000), The Commonwealth Transfusion Foundation (State of Virginia). 2018.

Smothers, Jack. Best Paper Award in the Journal of Management History for 2018, University of

### Southern Indiana.

Srivastava, Srishti. NSF Center for Parallel and Distributed Computing Curriculum Development and Educational Resources PDC Curriculum Early Adopter Grant, Principal Investigator, GOV-National Science Foundation (NSF). 2018.

### **COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS**

### **A**RT AND DESIGN

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Braysmith, Hilary, "How to Design and Implement Public Sculpture Exhibitions in Neighborhoods: Artsdriven Urban Revitalization and Social Practice (part 1,)" in Socially Engaged Art History, Eds. Cindy Persinger and Azar Rejaie, London: Palgrave Macmillian. Accepted for publication, July, 2018.

Braysmith, Hilary, "How to Design and Implement Public Sculpture Exhibitions in Neighborhoods: Artsdriven Urban Revitalization and Social Practice (part 2) "in Socially Engaged Art History, Eds. Cindy Persinger and Azar Rejaie, London: Palgrave Macmillian. Accepted for publication, July, 2018.

Braysmith, Hilary, member, Editorial Board, Journal of Culture, Art, and Education, Palacky University Press, Palacky University, Olomouc, Czech Republic, May 2015 to present.

Dickes, Robert. [Website]. www.robdickes.com, published 10/1/2018

Holen, Alisa. "Meet your Makers" Article in Evansville Living magazine featuring Ms. Holen and three other artists in Evansville. <a href="http://www.evansvilleliving.com/articles/meet-your-makers">http://www.evansvilleliving.com/articles/meet-your-makers</a>

Hu, Xinran. *Discover Chinese*—An Educational Game was published online on December 3, 2018 https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/discover-chinese/id1445345738?mt=8

Pak, M. K. (2018). "Urban Abstract Design of Modern Architecture in Bauhaus" Design Incubation Colloquium 4.4: Parsons Integrated Design, June 2018

ID: 392-A (Published online April 2, 2018) https://designincubation.com/publications/abstracts/urban-abstract-design-of-modern- architecture-in-bauhaus/

Pak, Min (2018, November). "Urban Abstract Design of Modern Architecture in Bauhaus," Design Incubation Colloquium 4.4: Parsons Integrated Design, New York, NY.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Braysmith, Hilary, "Art as the Vehicle for Participatory Heritage Recovery and Production, Brandenburg University of Technology, Cottbus, Germany, November, 2018.

Braysmith, Hilary, "Heritage Preservation, Recovery, and Production— New Opportunities for the Practice of Heritage Studies and the Fields of Urban Planning, Art history, and Architecture," DerDieDas Lecture Series speaker, Brandenburg University of Technology, Cottbus, June, 2018.

Hu, Xinran. *Pattern Design from Ancient Emperors for Modern Women* 2019 Arts, Humanities, Social Sciences & Education Conference, Honolulu, Hawaii, 2018.

Pak, Min (2018, November). "Modern Storytelling and Design Thinking," EuroSciCon Conference on advancements in Graphic Design, Animation & Web Design, London, UK.

Poston, Virginia. "Unpacking the Box: The Influences of Ruth Bernhard's Early Art Education." MAHS (Midwest Art History Society) Annual Conference, Indianapolis, IN, Apr. 5-7, 2018.

Uduehi, J. (Nov, 2018-paper presentation) "Implementing The New Indiana State Standards for Visual Arts" at the Art Education Association of Indiana Conference, University of Saint Francis, Fort Wayne, Indiana.

### **EXHIBITIONS**

Anderson, Brett. *The Fat of the Land: A Quotidian Eden.* Invitational solo exhibition. The College of St. Scholastica. Duluth, MN. Organized by Paul LaJeunesse.

Anderson, Brett. *Land of Plenty*. Invitational solo exhibition. Catapult Press Gallery, Catapult Creative House, Southeast Missouri State University. Cape Girardeau, Mo. Organized by Hannah Sanders. Anderson, Brett. *Rewriting the Master Narrative*. National juried exhibition. ALL: Art & Literature Laboratory. Madison, WI. Juror: Deborah Maris Lader, founder/ director of the Chicago Printmaker's Collective.

Anderson, Brett. *The Printed Image 7*. National juried exhibition. Alice Sabatini Gallery, Topeka, KS. Juror: Melinda Yazzie, Professor of Art, University of Colorado, Boulder.

Anderson, Brett. *Art Noir.* Regional juried exhibition. Bower Suhrheinrich Foundation Gallery, The Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana, Evansville, IN. Juror: Jamie Liles.

Anderson, Brett. *Trumped*. Invitational portfolio and Exhibition. Gallery FAB, University of Missouri, St. Louis. Organized by Richard Peterson, professor (retired) College of the Sequoias.

Anderson, Brett. The Pinnicale Left Over, Disaster Politics, and Land of Plenty were submitted to the 4<sup>th</sup> Annual Hand Pulled Prints juried print competition, at Site Gallery in Brooklyn, NY.

Anderson, Brett. The Pinnicale Left Over, Disaster Politics, The Alluvial Poseidon, and Land of Plenty were submitted to the Southern Print Biennale VIII juried print competition, at the University of North Georgia in Dahlonega, GA.

Anderson, Brett. The Pinnicale Left Over, Disaster Politics, and Land of Plenty were submitted to Stand Out Prints 2018 juried print competition, at the Highpoint Center for Printmaking in Minneapolis, MN. Holen, Alisa. 20<sup>th</sup> Annual American Pottery Festival, *invitational*. Northern Clay Center. Minneapolis, MN Third Annual Cannon River Clay Tour, *invitational*. St. Paul, MN

Dickes, Robert. Medium, juried exhibition. Bolivar Art Gallery, Lexington, KY

Dickes, Robert, "Future of Photography" Vincennes University, Vincennes, IN, October 2018

Holen, Alisa. Americano, invitational. Iowa City, IA

Holen, Alisa. Artaxis, NCECA Women's invitational. Pittsburgh, PA

Holen, Alisa. Last Call, national juried. Companion Gallery, Humboldt, TN

Holen, Alisa. Palliative Pour, juried NCECA exhibition. Juror Chris Gustin. Pittsburgh, PA

Holen, Alisa. 20th Annual American Pottery Festival Catalog. Cover and back cover.

Holen, Alisa. Third Annual Cannon River Clay Tour Poster.

Holen, Alisa. Wise Women in Clay at The American Pottery Festival, Northern Clay Center. Minneapolis, MN

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *Pleased to Meet You*. Studio Place Arts/Barre, VT (competitive), February. Millard-Mendez, Rob. *The Chair, writ small*. McCutchan Art Center/Pace Galleries, University of Southern Indiana/Evansville, IN (invitational), January 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. The Joke's on You. Foundry Art Center/St. Charles, MO (competitive), May 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. The Crow Show. Arts Illiana/Terre Haute, IN (competitive), June 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *Miniatures 2018*. Bower-Suhrheinrich Foundation Gallery/Evansville, IN (competitive), February 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art Noir. Bower-Suhrheinrich Foundation Gallery/Evansville, IN (competitive), January 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *Material Transformation*. Greenville Center for the Creative Arts/Greenville, NC (competitive), April 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 26th Annual International Juried Miniature Show. Parklane Gallery/Kirkland, WA (competitive), May 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *The Arts Illiana Juried Exhibition 2018*. Arts Illiana, Terre Haute, IN (competitive), July 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art from the Heartland. Indianapolis Art Center, Indianapolis, IN (competitive), May 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art & Fear. Arts Council of Southeast Missouri, Cape Girardeau, MO (competitive), July 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Scorched. Studio Place Arts, Barre, VT (competitive), June 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 40<sup>th</sup> Annual Whitewater Competition. The Gallery @ Indiana University East/Richmond, IN (competitive), October 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 74<sup>th</sup> Annual Wabash Valley Juried Exhibition. Swope Art Museum/Terre Haute, IN (competitive), August 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. HWD 2018. Rosewood Gallery/Kettering, OH (competitive), September 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *Play*. New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art/New Harmony, IN (competitive), December 2018

Millard-Mendez, Rob. First Annual Invitational. Gamut Gallery/Evansville, IN (invitational), December

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *Over Saturated,* Joan Derryberry Art Gallery, Tennessee Technological University, Cookeville, TN (competitive, solo)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Play, New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (competitive).

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Tristan Tzara, DADAnti Association, Split, Croatia, EU (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. The Game, LUDOMAGAZINE", Senago (Mi), Italy (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Big Apple IV, New York Boyer Foundation, NY, NY (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. 2<sup>nd</sup> Annual Black and White, Fusion Art online (competitive)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *The Chair: writ small,* The Kenneth P. McCutchan Art Center/ Palmina F. and Stephen S. Pace Galleries, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN (invitational)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Original, online, Patra, Greece (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Think Global-Act Local, Artist Matter Zine, Hamburg, Germany (open)

### AWARDS AND GRANTS

Braysmith, Hilary, CLAFDA (College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award), "Archival Revelations and Amateur Insights as Points of View: Unveiling New Perspectives on the Art of the German Democratic Republic," applied 2018 for summer 2019 research in Berlin, awarded \$5,000

Hu, Xinran. Tenured or Clinical Faculty Grant, USI, 2018.

### **COMMUNICATIONS**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Gilles, E. E., & Nimkar, S. (2018). Exploring Sana: A Global mHealth Initiative. In Laskin, A. (Ed.) *Social, Mobile, and Emerging Media Around the World: Communication Case Studies* (pp. 135-145). Lanham, MD: Lexington Books.

Gilles, E. E., & Reese, M. B. (2018). Swimming against the tide: Lessons in public image management from competitive swimmers. In Burns, D. & Rentner, T. (Eds.) *You Make the Call: Case Studies in Sport Communication*. New York: Routledge.

Gilles, E. E., & Reese, M. B. (In Press). Striking the Right Work/Life Balance: Best Practices in Teleworking to Retain Millennial Employees. In Smith, S. (Ed.) *Recruitment, Retention, and Engagement of a Millennial Workforce* (pp. 83-102). Lanham, Maryland: Lexington Press.

Howard, L. A. (2018). Performance, pedagogy, potential: Utopian performance as community-based education. *Michigan Journal of Community Service Learning*, *25* (1).

Meisenbach, R. J., Rick, J. M., & Brandhorst, J. K. (2018) Managing occupational identity threats and job turnover: How former and current fundraisers manage moments of stigmatized identities. *Journal of Nonprofit Leadership and Management*. doi: 10.1002/nml.21332

Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. E. (2018). Improving global health with smartphone technology: A decade in review of mHealth initiatives. *International Journal of E-Health and Medical Communications* (IJEHMC), *9*(3), 1-19. doi: 10.4018/IJEHMC.2018070101

Oz, M. (2018). Users' perception of political discussion on social media. *Journal of Computer-Mediated Communication*.

Oz, M. (2018). Expressing opinions on social media: Exploring the role of affordances, social sanctions and Spiral of Silence. *Social Media & Society Journal*.

Park, S. E., Tang, L., Bie, B., & Zhi, D. (2018). All pins are not created equal: Communicating skin cancer visually on Pinterest. *Translational Behavioral Medicine*.

Reese, M.B., & Gilles, E. E. (In Press). Maintaining the public trust: A town meeting about rising natural gas prices. In C. Hickerson & B. Brunner (Eds.), *Cases in Public Relations: Translating Ethics into Action* (pp. 165-170). New York: Oxford University Press.

Tang, L., Bie, B., Park, S. E., & Zhi, D. (2018). Social media and outbreaks of emerging infectious diseases: A systematic review of literature. *American Journal of Infection Control*.

Young, S., & Pham, V. (2018). The problematics of postracial colorblindness: Exploring Cristina Yang's Asianness in *Grey's Anatomy*. In R. A. Griffin and M. D. E. Meyer (Eds.), *Adventures in Shondaland: Identity politics and the power of representation (ppg. 138-155)*. Rutgers University Press.

Young, S., & McCrady, N. (2018). "We are definitely not *The Brady Brunch*": An analysis of queer parenting in the teen family drama *The Fosters*. In E. L. Newman and E. Witsell, (Eds.), *ABC Family to Freeform Tv: Essays on the millennial-focused network and its programs (pp. 117-138)*. McFarland.

Young, S. (2018). Homophobic tropes, class structure, and queer sexuality: Problematizing *Downton Abbey*'s 'Hot gay villain.'" In J. Campbell and T. Carilli, (Eds.), *Locating queerness in the media: A new look* (pp. 25-38). Lexington Books

Young, S. (2018, November 29). "Why we all need *The Good Place*." Profs Do Pop. Retrieved https://www.profsdopop.com/why-we-all-need-the-good-place/

### **PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS**

Bissell, K., Oh, J., & Park, S. E. (2018). Rethinking health intervention programs: Examining media use, health literacy attributes and self-perception in elementary-aged children. Paper presented at the annual conference of International Communication Association, Prague, Czech Republic

Black, D. (2018). Tossing Together a Documentary. College Broadcasters, Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, Seattle, WA.

Black, D. (2018, April). Journalism and Standards of Research: Are human subject reviews an overreach? Southern States Communications Association, Nashville, TN.

Brogan, S. M., Gilles, E. E., Foxhall II, G., Johnson, S., Taylor, T. (2018, September). *Exploring social justice movements in contemporary media: A student perspective*. Panel presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Prestonsburg, KY.

Durham, W. T., & Gilles, E. E. (2018, April). Negotiating health concerns during the blended family planning process: A problematic integration theory perspective. Presented to the Kentucky Conference on Health Communication, Lexington, KY.

Durham, W. T., & Gilles, E. E. (2018, April). Permanent birth control decision-making within blended family couples: A communication accommodation theory perspective. Presented to the Interpersonal Communication Division at the annual meeting of the Southern States Communication Association, Nashville, TN.

Gilles, E. E. (2018, April). Considering ethics in online communications research. In Howard, L.A. (Chair) panel presented at the Southern States Communication Association Conference, Nashville, TN.

Gilles, E. E., Howard, L. A., Roberts, M. R., & Stacer, M. J. (2018, February). Ethics versus legalities: An examination of research issues in criminal justice. Panel presented at the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences Conference, New Orleans, LA.

Gilles, E. E., Laskin, A., & Freburg, K. (2018, October). Social, Mobile and Emerging Media: New Issues and Opportunities for Public Relations. Panel presented at the International Public Relations Society of America Conference, Austin, TX.

Gilles, E. E., & Nimkar, S. (2018, September). Using smartphone apps to enhance global health communication. Paper presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Prestonsburg, KY.

Greer, L. (2018, April). Summoning the spirit of obsolescence: A posthuman séance. Paper presented at the Southern States Communication Association (SSCA) Annual Convention, Nashville, TN.

Howard, L. A. (2018, November). Play in practice: Mining the archives to produce community-based radio dramas. Presented at the National Communication Association Convention, Salt Lake City, UT.

Howard, L. A. (2018, November). Play, performance, and padanaram. Presented at the National Communication Association Convention, Salt Lake City, UT.

Howard, L. A. (2018, April). Fieldwork, ethics and the law: On the run with Alice Goffman. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association, Nashville, TN.

Howard, L. A. (2018, April). Marching, strolling, watching: The 2017 Women's March and the Celebration of Disruption. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association, Nashville, TN.

Howard, L. A. (2018, February). Panelist. Ethics versus legalities: An examination of research issues in criminal justice. Panel discussion, Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences Annual Meeting, New Orleans, LA.

Mitchell, E. T., Huggins, V., & Gilles, E. E. (2018, November). Teaching macro practice through service learning: A collaboration with public relations students. Presentation at the Council on Social Work Education Annual Program Meeting, Orlando, FL.

Morris, J. (2018, October 25). Adobe audition tips and tricks. College Broadcasters Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, Seattle, WA.

Morris, J., Waits, J., Riismandel, P., Martin, A., & Myers, A. (2018, October 25). Live radio survivor podcast recording: College's radio's role in the 2018 media landscape." College Broadcasters Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, Seattle, WA.

Morris, J. (2018, October 26). Storytelling for the eye and ear. College Broadcasters Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, Seattle, WA.

Morris, J. (2018, March 12). Adobe audition tips and tricks. Indiana Association of School Broadcasters Spring Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. E. (2018, September). Reducing health disparities using mHealth technology: Innovative approaches in public health. Paper presented at the Illinois Public Health Association Annual Conference, Bloomington-Normal, IL.

Oz, M. (2018, June). Social media and political expression: Examining the social media affordances. Presented at the International Conference on Journalism and Communication, New York, NY.

Oz, M. (2018, August). Twitter versus Facebook: Discussing controversial issues on social media. Presented at the Association for Education in Journalism and Mass Communication (AEJMC), Washington, D.C.

Previs, K., Gilles, E. E., & Endsley, A. (2018, September). Ideas and activities for three hot topics for teaching in PR: Crisis, career choices, and fundraising. Paper presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Prestonsburg, KY.

Reese, M. B. & DiTirro, L. J. (2018). Get out, hide out, and take out: How students apply an active shooter crisis plan to specific campus locations. Presented at the PRSA Educators Academy Super Saturday in Austin, Texas.

Reese, M. B. & DiTirro, L. J. (2018). Get Out, hide out, take out: How students apply an active shooter crisis plan to specific campus locations. Presented at the USI Faculty Research conference on campus.

Rick, J. M. (2018, November). The missing middle's discursive construction of workplace flexibility. Paper presented at the National Communication Association Conference, Salt Lake City, UT.

Sterk, H., Chastain, M., Gilles, E. E., Smith-Jones, S., Previs, K., Hughes, G., & Fox, J. (2018, September).

Executive council panel: Just communication about university finances. Panel presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Prestonsburg, KY.

Strodel, A., & Rick, J. (2018, October). Rachel Green as an anti-feminist role model?: How *Friends* cultivates ambiguity to create a feminist message. Paper presented at the Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender Conference, Lake Tahoe, NV.

Tew, C. (2018, March). Those were the days: World Press Freedom Day, the popular press and killed journalists in popular culture. Presented at the Popular Culture Association/American Culture Association, 2017 National Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Tew, C. (2018, April). Sean Penn, celebrity activist or journalist? Presented at the Southern States Communication Conference, Nashville, TN.

Vogl-Bauer, S. (2018, April). Chaired panel on "Musings on research, ethics and the law." Presented at the Southern States Communication Association Convention, Nashville, TN.

Young, S. (2018, October). "What we carry, what we leave behind: Speaking to silent sacrifices of My *Umma.*" Presented at the Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender, Lake Tahoe, UT.

Young, S., & Herbig, A. (2018, March). "Queering our senses: Problematizing the boundaries of time, space, and the self/selves in *Sense8*." Presented at the Popular Culture Association, Indianapolis, IN.

### **G**RANTS

Young, S., & Mitchell, R. (2018, September 5). Funding request to host Marty McConnell and Meg Day for poetry event. Funds approved by College of Liberal Arts and the USI Foundation. \$6000

### **CRIMINAL JUSTICE**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Belarmino, M. & Roberts, M. (2018). Japanese women and critical feminism: A qualitative study. *Social Science Review, 3*(1), 12-22.

Howard, Grace. "Illegitimate Appetites: Michelle Obama's Anti-Obesity Campaign as Sexual Regulation." *Black Women in Politics.* Nikol Alexander-Floyd and Julia Jordan-Zachery, eds. SUNY Press, 217-236, September 2018.

Howard, Grace, "Of and Above the Law: Discretion in Testing and Reporting Pregnant Drug Users." *American Society of Criminology*, Atlanta, Georgia, November 2018.

Koen, Marthinus C. Willis, James, J. Stephen D Mastrofski. (2018). "The Effects of Body-Worn Cameras on Police Organisation and Practice: A Theory-Based Analysis". *Policing & Society*. https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/10439463.2018.1467907

Schroer, T. "White Supremacy, the Alt-Right, and Charlottesville: New Names, Old Tactics, and How We Got Here Today." Popular Culture Association/American Culture Association Meeting, Indianapolis, IN.

Schroer, T. "The Effects of the Charlottesville Killing on the Alt-Right." Indiana Academy of the Social Sciences 89th Annual Meeting, New Albany, IN.

Stacer, M.J., & Roberts, M.R. (2018). "Reversing the trend": The role of mentoring in offender reentry. *Journal of Offender Rehabilitation*, 57(1), 1-21. DOI: 10.1080/10509674.2017.1416439.

Stacer, M.J., & Solinas-Saunders, M. (2018). Criminal thinking among men beginning a Batterer Intervention Program: The relevance of military background. *Journal of Aggression, Maltreatment, and Trauma*, 27(2), 199-219. DOI: 10.1080/10926771.2017.1382640.

Stacer, M.J. (2018). Book review of *Progressive punishment: Job loss, jail growth, and the neoliberal logic of carceral expansion* by Judah Schept. *Criminal Justice Review*, 43(2), 271-3. DOI: 10.1177/0734016817721289.

Solinas-Saunders, M., & Stacer, M.J. (2018). Teaching & learning guide for: Fighting labor market discrimination with ban the box (BTB): Are there racial implications? *Sociology Compass*, 12(1), 1-5. DOI: 10.1111/soc4.12551

### PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Howard, Grace, "Pregnancy and the Opioid Crisis." Healthy and Free Tennessee Annual Convening, Nashville, Tennessee October 2018.

Howard, Grace, "Of and Above the Law." Law and Society Association Meeting, Toronto, Ontario, Canada, June 2018.

Howard, Grace, "Criminalization of Pregnancy." University of Kentucky Sexual and Reproductive Health Symposium, Lexington Kentucky, February 2018.

Howard, Grace, "A Problem that Needs a Scalpel, and all I've got is a machete: Pregnancy, Drugs, and the Limits of Law," USI Liberal Arts Colloquium Series, January 2018.

Koen, M., & Roberts, M. (2018, November). *Pennybridge pioneers: A case study of command staff perceptions and experiences with the implementation of body-worn cameras*. Paper presented at the American Society of Criminology Conference 74<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting, Atlanta, GA.

Lutgen, Laura & Guastaferro, Wendy, "Jail-based drug treatment: Examining how trigger offenses influence risk of failure post-release" Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, 14 November 2018.

Mathna, B.E., Boyer, J., Arthurs, S., Gavin, S. "Flipping the criminal justice classroom: Strategies for teaching in innovative ways." Roundtable discussant at the annual meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2018.

Mathna, B. E., & Roberts, J. J., Koen, M. C. (November). "Hirschi's (2004) self-control theory & drug and

alcohol use among college students." Paper presented at the annual meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2018.

Newell, B., Koen, M. C., Roberts, M., Mathna, B. E. "Running with cameras: The implementation of bodyworn cameras in a midwestern police agency." Paper presented at the annual meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2018.

Newell, B. C., Koen, M., Roberts, M., & Mathna, B. E. (2018, November). *Running with cameras: The implementation of body-worn cameras in a midwestern police agency*. Paper presented at the American Society of Criminology Conference 74<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting, Atlanta, GA.

Roberts, M. R., Gilles, E., Howard, L.A., & Stacer, M. J. (2018, February). *Ethics versus legalities: An examination of research issues in criminal justice*. Paper presented at the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences 55<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting, New Orleans, LA.

Stacer, M.J., Moll, L.M.\*, & Solinas-Saunders, M. (2018). Dirty and smelly: Student expectations of jails and prisons. Presentation given at the annual meeting of the Indiana Academy of Social Sciences, New Albany, IN, October 12. \*Graduate Student.

Stacer, M.J. (2018). Inmates' attitudes towards correctional facility tours for undergraduate students: An exploratory analysis. Presentation given at the annual meeting of the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, New Orleans, LA, February 13-17.

Zhang, Qian., Koen, Marthinus C. " The Legalization of Cannabis and its Impact on Serious Crime." Poster presentation at the Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, Atlanta, GA, November 2018

### **ENGLISH**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Allton, Kevin. "Revelation Road" selection from a book-length creative prose work-in-progress, *Revelation #9*. The 2018 Louisville Conference on Literature and Culture, University of Louisville, Feb. 22-24, 2018.

Belleau, Leisa. "Neither Here nor There: Immigrant Characters." Abstract. Indiana College English Association, 2018.

Belleau, Leisa "Jack Canfield Was Right: Crossing the Bridge of Fear." College English Association, 2018.

Belleau, Leisa "Neither Here nor There: Immigrant Characters." Short Fiction. Indiana College English Association, 2018.

Belleau, Leisa "Jack Canfield Was Right: Crossing the Bridge of Fear." Nonfiction. College English Association, 2018.

Galbus, Julia. "Working (with) History: Marlene Kadar and Louise DeSalvo. *Auto/biography* 33 (Autumn 2018). 549-557.

Graham, Matthew. Pushcart nomination for "Dick and Jane" published in *Free State Review*, Summer 2018.

Gupta, Sukanya. "Sarnath Banerjee's *All Quiet in Vikaspuri* as Text/Image Activism & Cli-fi." *South Asian Review* 39. Published Online: 6 November 2018. https://doi.org/10.1080/02759527.2018.150954

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Mary Gordon." Dictionary of Literary Biography (DLB) 382: Twenty-First-Century American Novelists. Third Series. Gale, 2018.

Mitchell, Ron. Editor, Southern Indiana Review, Spring 2018.

Mitchell, Ron. Editor, Southern Indiana Review, Fall 2018.

Mitchell, Ron. Publisher, When they say you can't go home again, what they mean is you were never there, a collection of poems by Marty McConnell, December 2018.

Nance-Carroll, Niall. Review of *The Big Smallness: Niche Marketing, the American Culture Wars, and the New Children's Literature,* by Michelle Anne Abate. *Children's Literature,* vol. 46, 2018, pp. 235-238.

O'Neil, David. (2018). English as the lingua franca of international publishing. *World Englishes*, 37, 146-165.

O'Neil, David. (2018). Review of the book *Reconstructing alliterative verse: The pursuit of a medieval meter*, by I. Cornelius. *Philological Quarterly*, 97(1), 121-25.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. "Translingualism as Dialogism in American-Romanian Poetry." *Journal of World Literature* 3:1.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. Review: Hardy, Jeffrey S. *The Gulag After Stalin: Redefining Punishment in Khrushchev's Soviet Union*, 1953-1964. Ithaca: Cornell University Press, 2016. *Russian Review*. January 2018.

Pycior, Casey. "On Being Red Assed" Essay in BULL: Men's Fiction, 2018

### PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Brost, Molly. "Trauma and the Anti-Heroine on Contemporary Television." 48th Annual Popular Culture Association National Conference, Indianapolis, IN, March 14-17, 2018.

Conaway, Charles. "Toxic Environments and Shakespearean Villainy." *The 2018 Ohio Valley Shakespeare Conference: "Knowing Shakespeare."* Youngstown State University, Youngstown OH. October 11-13, 2018.

Conaway, Charles. "Working through Trauma in Post-Apocalyptic Shakespeares." *The 46th Annual Shakespeare Association of America Conference*, Los Angeles, CA. March 29-31, 2018.

Gupta, Sukanya. "Writing the *Bacha Posh* & Literary Care Communities." *Precarity, Resistance, and Care Communities in South Asia*. The 18th Annual South Asian Literary Association Conference. New York. January 8-9, 2018.

Gupta, Sukanya. "Precarity, Resistance, and Care Communities in South Asia." 18th Annual South Asian Literary Association. Conference Co-Chair. January 8-9, 2018.

Hanson, Morgan. "Embracing Embodied Equality: Crafting Anti-Discriminatory Assessment Protocols in the Writing Classroom" (co-presented with Hillary Yeager). Thomas R. Watson Conference, Louisville, KY, October 2018.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Bridging Paternal and Maternal Discourse in the Novels of Mary Gordon" Conference of the College English Association (CEA) Petersburg, FL, April 2018.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Offred's Transmedia Identity Crisis: Margaret Atwood's *The Handmaid's Tale* at the Intersections between Print and Television" Indiana College English Association. University of Indianapolis, IN, October 19, 2018.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Diasporic Hunger: Food Imagery and the Longing for Home in the Cristina Garcia's *Dreaming in Cuban*" Annual Conference of the Midwest Modern Language Association (MMLA) Kansas City, MO, November 2018.

Horn, Jennifer. Annual Meeting of the American Folklore Society in Buffalo, NY, 2018. Panel Chair: "Reframing Gendered Genres"

Horn, Jennifer. Annual Meeting of the American Folklore Society in Buffalo, NY 2018. Presentation: "We Don't Believe in Exclusion!' Women's Roller Derby: Destroying (Gendered) Stereotypes through Inclusion One Pair of Skates at a Time.

Hunter, James. "Radical Story-telling in Film" University of Evansville, Fireside Chats, Invited Lecture, Evansville, IN, 2018.

Hunter, James. "Pedagogy in Popular Culture: Motion Pictures" CEA National Conference, St. Petersburg, FL, 2018.

Lee, Melanie. "Understanding Masculinized L/logos, Ungendering Composition." 69<sup>th</sup> Conference on College Composition & Communication, Kansas City, MO, March 14-17, 2018.

Lee, Melanie. "Graphical, Radical Women: Reconstructing Identities in the Novels of Bechdel and Satrapi," Constructing Identity at the Intersection, Indiana College English Association, University of Indianapolis, Indianapolis, IN, October 19, 2018.

Montz, Amy. "The Will and Pleasure of Women': Appreciation of Fashion as Social Rebellion in Victorian Women's Literature" North American Victorian Studies Association, St. Petersburg, FL. October 2018.

Montz, Amy. "Rewriting Nineteenth-Century New York City for the Modern Teen." Children's Literature Association, San Antonio, TX. June 2018

Nance-Carroll, Niall. "The Chorus of Refugees': Individuated versus Collective Experience in Naomi lizuka's Anon(ymous)." Children's Literature Association, Sheraton Gunter Hotel, San Antonio, TX, June 2018.

Nance-Carroll, Niall. "Latecomers to the Hundred Acre Wood: The Tension between Nostalgia and Updating in Return to the Hundred Acre Wood and The Best Bear in All the World" The Louisville Conference on Literature after 1900, Louisville, KY, February 2018.

O'Neil, David. "The Poets are Revolting: Scholarly Identity in the Field of Old English Metrics" Constructing Identity at the Intersections: Indiana College English Association Conference University of Indianapolis, Indianapolis, IN, October 2018.

O'Neil, David. "Medieval Problem, Digital Solution." Writing Research w/o Walls: A Symposium for Interdisciplinary Writing and Collaboration Purdue University, West Lafayette, IN, October 2018.

O'Neil, David. "The Space in the Middle: An Argument for Continuity in the English Alliterative Tradition" Exploring Space in the Middle Ages: Medieval Association of the Midwest Conference Purdue University, West Lafayette, IN, October 2018.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. "What Would Lenin Do? Comrade Detective and Translation as Ideological Mask," American Association for Slavic, East European and Eurasian Studies (ASEEES) International Annual Convention, Boston, December 2018.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. "The First Time as Tragedy, the Second as Farce: Nostalgic Representations in *Comrade Detective*." The 20<sup>th</sup> Annual International Conference of the English Department, University of Bucharest, Literature and Cultural Studies Section (AICED 20), Bucharest, Romania. June 2018.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. "The Power of Non-Compliant Voices: Translingual Romanian American Poetry." American Association of Teachers of Slavic and East European Languages (AATSEEL) National Convention, Washington DC. February 2018.

Pycior, Casey. *Rivertown Reading Series*, Featured Reader, "Fear Fact(or), Fear Fiction," "The Spoils." September 8th, 2018, Bricolage Art Collective, Paducah, KY.

Pycior, Casey. *Murray State University MFA Program's 2018 Summer Residency*, Visiting Writer, Craft Talk: "Dear Fiction Editor: A Primer on Submitting." July 11th, 2018, Murray State University, Murray, KY.

Pycior, Casey. Writers in Common, Emerging Writers Panel; Nuts and Bolts of Publishing Panel. June 23rd, 2018, Southern Illinois University, Carbondale, IL.

Pycior, Casey. *Arts in Harmony Festival*, Featured Reader, "Outing," "Preservation." June 2nd, 2018, New Harmony, IN.

Pycior, Casey. 23rd Annual Baseball in Literature and Culture Conference, "The Streak." April 6th, 2018, Ottawa University, Ottawa, KS.

Pycior, Casey. *St. Ann St. Visiting Writers Series at Brescia University*, "Outing," "Preservation." March 15th, 2018, Brescia University, Owensboro, KY.

Santee, Joy. "Scaffolded Portfolio Development for Professional Writing Students: Mattering in Personal, Programmatic, Institutional, and Community Realms," Watson Conference, Louisville, KY, October 2018.

Shen, Yu-Li Alice. "I don't love the drama; it loves me": Playwriting and Performance in the Midwestern Classroom and Community. Indiana College English Association, Indianapolis, 19 October 2018.

#### **PERFORMANCES**

Shen, Yu-Li Alice. Reading of original play, *Image may contain:*. STAGEtwo Summer Playwriting Workshop. Evansville, IN. 3 August 2018.

Shen, Yu-Li Alice. Workshop Leader/Playwright/Director. STAGEtwo Summer Playwriting Workshop. Evansville, IN. July 2017–Present

#### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Harrington-Chate, Xavia. 2018 University of Southern Indiana's H. Lee Cooper Core 39 Distinguished Professor, 2018-present

Horn, Jennifer, Outstanding Academic Advisor Award, 2018

Mitchell, Ron. Southern Indiana Reading Series, Indiana Arts Commission "Regional Partnership Initiative Grant," \$5000, June 2018 (co-written with Dr. Casey Pycior)

O'Neil, David. Alma Mater Competition (\$1,000), University of Southern Indiana, 2018 ("Constant, Faithful, and True")

O'Neil, David. Course Development Stipend (Living Learning Community), University of Southern Indiana, 2018

Pycior, Casey. Finalist for 2018 American Fiction Award, Short Story Category, The Spoils

Pycior, Casey. Finalist for 2018 Midwest Independent Publishers Association Midwest Book Award, Short Story Category, *The Spoils* 

#### HISTORY

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Harison, Casey. "Work and Workplaces," in Victoria E. Thompson, ed., A Cultural History of Work in the Age of Empire, 1800-1920 (London: Bloomsbury 2018)

Hunt, Tamara. Review of *The Business of Satirical Prints in Late-Georgian England* by James Baker. Basingstoke: Palgrave Macmillan, 2017. In *The London Journal*, 43, no. 2 (2018): 192-193.

Lynn, Denise. "Reproductive Sovereignty in Soviet and American Socialism During the Great Depression," 17:1, *American Communist History Journal* September 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "The Historical Erasure of Violence Against Black Women," January 2018 (https://www.aaihs.org/the-historical-erasure-of-violence-against-black-women/)

Lynn, Denise. "The Communist Reimagining of Black History," March 2018 (<a href="https://www.aaihs.org/the-communist-reimagining-of-black-history/">https://www.aaihs.org/the-communist-reimagining-of-black-history/</a>)

Lynn, Denise. "Claudia Jones and Ending the Neglect of Black Women," March 2018 (https://www.aaihs.org/claudia-jones-and-ending-the-neglect-of-black-women/)

Lynn, Denise. "Black Women and the Scottsboro Boys," May 2018 (<a href="https://www.aaihs.org/black-women-and-the-scottsboro-boys/">https://www.aaihs.org/black-women-and-the-scottsboro-boys/</a>)

Lynn, Denise. "Claudia Jones and the FBI Harassment of Black Radicals," October 2018 (https://www.aaihs.org/claudia-jones-and-the-fbi-harassment-of-black-radicals/)

Lynn, Denise. "Black Radicalism and the Trial of Claudia Jones," October 2018 (https://www.aaihs.org/black-radicalism-and-the-trial-of-claudia-jones/)

Lynn, Denise. "The Deportation of Claudia Jones," October 2018 (<a href="https://www.aaihs.org/the-deportation-of-claudia-jones/">https://www.aaihs.org/the-deportation-of-claudia-jones/</a>)

Lynn, Denise. "The Rhetoric and Methods of the 1963 Mississippi Freedom Vote," December 2018 (https://www.aaihs.org/the-rhetoric-and-methods-of-the-1963-mississippi-freedom-vote/

Ress, Stella A., Francesco Cafaro, et al. "Mapping History: Orienting Museum Visitors Across Time and Space." *ACM Journal on Computing and Cultural Heritage*, vol. 11, no. 3: 16:1-16:25, 2018.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Hardgrave, Jason. "Beekeeping in Medieval Europe." University of Evansville Department of History 2018 Spring Lecture. Evansville, IN. April 11, 2018.

Harison, Casey, "Join Together': The Who and the Sixties Counterculture." New Albany, IN Carnegie Institute of Art and History, 14 April 2018

King, Anya. "Gilding Textiles and Printing Blocks in 10<sup>th</sup> Century Egypt." World History Association Annual Meeting, Milwaukee, June 23, 2018.

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Pocahontas, Osceola, and the American South: Settler Memory in Building a Regional Identity," paper to be presented at the 2018 annual meeting of the Southern Historical Association (Birmingham, Alabama)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "The Many Legalities of the Chesapeake," roundtable discussant at the 2018 annual meeting of the Omohundro Institute for Early American History (Williamsburg, Virginia)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Pocahontas and the Indian River Farm Company: Memory, Boosters, and Citrus Dreams," paper presented at panel, "Indigenous and Settler History- Commodities across Borders," organized for 2018 annual meeting of the Agricultural History Society (St. Petersburg, Florida)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Remembering Old Florida: Mythmaking and Settler Colonialism," paper presented at panel, "Firsting and Lasting in La Florida," panel organized for 2018 annual meeting of the Organization of American Historians (Sacramento, California)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Settler and Indigenous History of the Lower Ohio Valley." Working Men's Institute- New Harmony, Indiana (2018)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Evansville's Classic Restaurant History." Willard Library- Evansville, Indiana (2018)

Shefveland, Kristalyn. "Settler Memory of Indigenous Florida." University of Evansville- Andiron Lecture Series- Evansville, Indiana (2018)

Lynn, Denise. "Claudia Jones: the Foremother of World Revolution," Our Foremothers' Keepers: The Art and Practice of Black Women's History, Association of Black Women Historians Symposium, Los Angeles, CA, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "A Friendship Re-forged in Anti-Communism: Herbert Solow, Whittaker Chambers and the Missing Communists," One Hundred Years of American Communism in the USA Conference, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "Enlightening the Working Class: W.E.B. Du Bois and the Jefferson School of Social Science," Indiana Association of Social Sciences, New Albany, IN, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "Reproductive Sovereignty in Soviet and American Socialism during the Great Depression," International Federation for Research in Women's History, Vancouver, BC, Canada, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "Reproductive Sovereignty in Soviet and American Socialism during the Great Depression," Western Association of Women's Historians, Davis, Ca, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "Subject Children: American Communists, Voluntary Motherhood, and Birth Control," Indiana Association of Historians Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "Concept Mapping in the History Classroom," Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning Teaching Symposium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, 2018.

Ress, Stella, "Institutional Reformation: Chicago and Delinquent Youths." Paper Presentation. The Ninth Biennial Conference of the Urban History Association, Columbia, SC. 19 October 2018.

Ress, Stella, "Negotiating Power Lines: Economic Justice and the Ethics of Public History." Working Group Facilitator and Discussant. National Council on Public History Annual Meeting, Las Vegas, NV. 19 April 2018.

Ress, Stella and Francesco Cafaro, "Beam Us Up, Scotty!: Using Pop Culture to Discover User-Friendly Hand Gestures and Body Movements for Embodied Interaction." Co-Presenter. 2018 Popular Culture Association/American Culture Association Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN. 28 March 2018.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Hardgrave, Jason. USI Foundation Outstanding Faculty Teaching Award, 2018.

Hoyer, Cacee. USI Early Career Faculty Grant, 2018.

Hoyer, Cacee. USI Liberal Arts Research Award, 2018.

Lynn, Denise. "A Friendship Re-forged in Anti-Communism: Herbert Solow, Whittaker Chambers, and the Missing Communists," Tenured or Clinical Faculty Grant, 2018.

### **Performing Arts**

### **COMPOSITIONS**

Craig, Daniel, "Finish Then, Thy New Creation" choral anthem for SATB Chorus, Premiered: Lake Junaluska Choral Music Weekend, Lake Junaluska, N.C., October 2018.

Craig, Daniel, "For the Beauty of the Earth," choral anthem for SSATTB Chorus, Premiered: Lake Junaluska Choral Music Weekend, Lake Junaluska, N.C., October 2018.

Craig, Daniel, "Constant, Faithful and True – Alma Mater of the University of Southern Indiana." Premiered, October, 2018, Evansville, Indiana.

Craig, Daniel, "Star Overhead," Cover image, Worship Arts, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March – April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Star Overhead," Cover image, Worship Arts, pg. 6, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March – April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Drama Choir," image, Worship Arts, pg. 18, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March – April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Dance Point," image, Worship Arts, pg. 19, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March – April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "High School Choir," image, Worship Arts, pg. 19, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March – April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Soprano," image, Worship Arts, pg. 19, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March -April 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Intergenerational Choir," image, Worship Arts, pg. 13, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, May - June 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Intergenerational Bell Choir," image, Worship Arts, pg. 16, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, May - June 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Cynthia Wilson," image, Worship Arts, pg. 4, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, July - August 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, editor, "A System That's Fair," Cover image, Worship Arts, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September - October 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Hannah Bonner," image, Worship Arts, pg. 4, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September - October 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Hannah Bonner II," image, Worship Arts, pg. 6, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September - October 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Treading on Holy Ground," image, Worship Arts, pg. 19, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September - October 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "A Place at the Table," Cover image, Worship Arts, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, November - December 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Table Music," image, Worship Arts, pg. 16, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, November - December 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Congregational Panorama," image, Worship Arts, pg. 18, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, November - December 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "A Thrill of Hope," image, Worship Arts, pg. 22, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, November - December 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "The Blessing of Kindness," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, November 4, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Twenty-Third Sunday after Pentecost," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, October 28, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Conductor," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, October 21, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Intermediate Bells," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, October 14, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Junaluska Drums," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, October 7, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Remember," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September 30, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Children's Choir," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September 23, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Dancer in Black," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September 16, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Circle up," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September 9, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Morning Chorale," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September 2, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Treading on Holy Ground II," image, Worship Arts, pg. 20, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, September - October 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Marble Altar," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, August 26, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Daily Bread," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, August 12, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Communion in Blue," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, August 26, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Great Thanksgiving," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, July 29, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Stillness After Storm," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, July 22, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "And David Danced," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, July 15, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Chapel Windows," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March 25, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Illume," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March 8, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Font and Pipes," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March 21, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Cross and Pallets," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, March 4, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Illumination Station," image, Weekly Fellowship Reflection, online, The Fellowship of the United Methodists in Music and Worship Arts, February 18, 2018, Nashville, Tennessee. January 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Skelton, Monte My World. Recording. Andrae Skelton, October 2018.

Drury, Thomas Sales on Sunday, jazz composition, premiered by Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, Sunday, March 4, 2018.

Drury, Thomas Trio for violin, violoncello, and piano, composition, premiered Trinity United Methodist Church, Evansville, Indiana, April 20, 2018.

Drury, Thomas I'm Just Joshing With You, jazz composition, premiered by Tom Drury Jazz Quintet, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, September 9, 2018.

### **DESIGN**

Fein, Maya. *Born Yesterday*. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, June 2018. Fein, Maya. *Nunsense*. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, July 2018.

Fein, Maya. Talley's Folly. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, July 2018.

Fein, Maya. Italian-American Reconciliation. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, March 2018.

Fein, Maya. Into the Woods. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, April 2018.

Fein, Maya. The Dog in the Manger. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, October 2018.

Fein, Maya. *The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time*. Lighting Design. USI, Evansville, IN, November 2018.

Jensen, Shan. Born Yesterday. Costume Designer. New Harmony Theatre, 2018

Jensen, Shan. Nunsense. Costume Designer. New Harmony Theatre, 2018

Jensen, Shan. Talley's Folly. Costume Designer. New Harmony Theatre 2018

Jensen, Shan. Into The Woods. Costume Designer. University of Southern Indiana, spring 2018

Jensen, Shan. *Italian-American Reconciliation*. Faculty mentor for student costume designer Cait Pohland. University of Southern Indiana, spring 2018.

Jensen, Shan. *Standing on My Knees*. Faculty mentor for student costume designer Mikaela Fish. University of Southern Indiana, spring 2018

Jensen, Shan. *Dog In The Manger*. Faculty mentor for student costume designer Rachel Clark. University of Southern Indiana, fall 2018.

Jensen, Shan. *Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-time*. Faculty mentor for student costume designer Mikaela Fish. University of Southern Indiana, fall 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *Born Yesterday*. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, June 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *Nunsense*. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, July 2018.

Weimer, Paul. Talley's Folly. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN,

July 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *Italian-American Reconciliation*. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, March 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *Into the Woods*. Scenic and Properties Design. USI/New Harmony Theatre, Evansville, IN, April 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *The Dog in the Manger*. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, October 2018.

Weimer, Paul. *The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time*. Scenic and Properties Design. USI/New Harmony Theatre, Evansville, IN, November 2018.

#### **PERFORMANCES**

Altheide, Eric, Director. Into the Woods. USI Theatre, April 2018.

Altheide, Eric, Director. The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-time. USI Theatre, November 2018.

Altheide, Eric, Director. Talley's Folly. New Harmony Theatre, July 2018.

Craig, Daniel, editor (Analog to Digital Remastering). *Adventures in Good Music.* by Karl Haas. Evansville, Indiana, June 2018. (Approximately 1200 programs).

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Henderson High School, Henderson, Kentucky March 2018

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Reitz High School, Evansville, IN, March 2018

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Harrison High School, Evansville, IN, March 2018

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Spring Concert, Old North United Methodist Church, Evansville, IN, April 2018.

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Fall Choir Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2018.

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Winter Choir Concert, Old North United Methodist Church, Evansville, IN, December 2018.

Craig, Daniel, USI Madrigal Feaste, Evansville, IN, December 2018.

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Fall Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2018

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Fall Choir Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2018

Drury, Thomas with Orchestra Kentucky, Frankie Vallie Tribute Concert, Southern Kentucky Performing Arts Center, Bowling Green, Kentucky, November 3, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra and Chorus, Messiah, St. Joseph Catholic Church, Jasper, Indiana, December 8, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, January 14, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Josenhans, Thomas, University of Evansville Faculty Recital, Wheeler Concert Hall, University of Evansville, January 23, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Chorus Spring Choral, Methodist Temple, Evansville, Indiana, February 3, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, February 4, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Classics 4 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, February 24, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, March 4, 2018.

Drury, Thomas, performance of traditional Irish music for Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra event, DoubleTree Hotel, Evansville, Indiana, March 17, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Lane Concert Choir, Lane College Resurrection Tour, Zion Missionary Baptist Church, Evansville, Indiana, March 30, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quartet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, April 15, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Robert Anemone and Kirsten Jermé, Tower Arts Series, Trinity United Methodist Church, Evansville, Indiana, April 20, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Logan Byers, Newburgh Jazz Festival, Newburgh, Indiana, May 19, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Newburgh Jazz Festival, Newburgh, Indiana, May 19, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, July 15, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, August 12, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, September 9, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Kenny Kent Lexus Jazz and Wine Fest, Evansville, Indiana,

September 16, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Kenny Kent Lexus Jazz and Wine Fest, Evansville, Indiana, September 16, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, September 23, 2018.

Drury, Thomas, Tower Arts Series Jazz, Trinity United Methodist Church, Evansville, Indiana, October 19, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, October 21, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, November 18, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra and Chorus, Messiah, Trinity United Methodist Church, Evansville, Indiana, December 7, 2018.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny, Reitz Reunion Jazz Concert, White Swan Coffeehouse, Evansville, Indiana, December 22, 2018.

Wasserman, Elliot, Director. *Born Yesterday*, by Garson Kanin. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN: June 2018.

Wasserman, Elliot, Director. *Nunsense*, book, music, and lyrics by Dan Goggin. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN: July 2018.

Wasserman, Elliot, Director. *Italian-American Reconciliation*, by John Patrick Shanley. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN: February 2018.

Wasserman, Elliot, Director. *The Dog in the Manger*, by Lope de Vega. Trans. By David Johnston. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN: October 2018.

## POLITICAL SCIENCE, PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION, AND PHILOSOPHY

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Engbers, T. & Rubin, B. "Policy recommendations for fostering economic development through social capital." *Public Administration Review* 567-578, 2018.

Engbers, T. A. The Economic Impact of Friends: Shift-Share Analysis with Regression. Sage. (Published January 2019)

Gennaro, Rocco J. <u>The Routledge Handbook of Consciousness</u>, editor, Routledge Press, 2018. (489 pages; 34 chapters)

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Anesthesia and Consciousness," Journal of Cognition and Neuroethics, 5, pp. 49-69, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "The Neuroscience of Psychiatric Disorders and the Metaphysics of Consciousness," in <u>Psychiatry and Neurosciences Update: Bridging the Divide</u> Vol. 3, Pacual Angel Gargiulo & Humberto Luis Mesones-Arroyo (eds.), Springer, 2018, pp. 53-64.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Higher-Order Theories of Consciousness," <u>The Internet Encyclopedia of Philosophy</u>, 2018. Available at: https://www.iep.utm.edu/consc-hi/

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Animal Consciousness," in the <u>Encyclopedia of Animal Cognition and Behavior</u>, Jennifer Vonk & Todd Shackelford (eds.), Springer, 2018, on-line first, doi:10.1007/978-3-319-47829-6\_1611-1

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Consciousness and Psychopathology," in the <u>Routledge Handbook of Consciousness</u>, Rocco J. Gennaro (ed.), Routledge Publishers, 2018, pp. 337-350.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Representational Theories of Consciousness," in the <u>Routledge Handbook of</u> Consciousness, Rocco J. Gennaro (ed.), Routledge Publishers, 2018, pp. 107-121.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Introduction," to the <u>Routledge Handbook of Consciousness</u>, Rocco J. Gennaro (ed.), Routledge Publishers, 2018, pp. 1-8.

Gonnerman, Chad, Alexander, Joshua, Diana Betz, and John Waterman. "Framing How We Think about Disagreement." *Philosophical Studies* 175: 2539-2566, 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad. "Consciousness and Experimental Philosophy." Routledge Handbook of Consciousness. Rocco Gennaro, ed. Routledge, pp. 463-477, 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Kaija Mortensen, and Jacob Robbins. "The Ordinary Concept of Knowledge How." Oxford Studies in Experimental Philosophy (Vol. 2). Tania Lombrozo, Shaun Nichols, and Joshua Knobe, eds. Oxford University Press, pp. 104-115, 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Steel, Daniel, Itai Bavli, and Aaron McCright. "Gender and Scientists' Views about the Value-Free Ideal." *Perspectives on Science* 26: 619-657, 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Waterman, John, Karen Yan, and Joshua Alexander. "Knowledge, Subjective Certainty, and Philosophical Skepticism: A Cross-Cultural Study." <u>Epistemology for the Rest of the World</u>. Masaharu Mizumoto, Stephen Stich, and Eric McCready, eds. Oxford University Press, pp. 187-214, 2018.

LaRowe, Nicholas. 2018. Review of The Limits of Legitimacy and Combative Politics in <u>Perspectives on Politics</u> 16(1): 242-243

Stoll, Mary Lyn. "Boycotts." <u>The Sage Encyclopedia of Business Ethics & Society</u>, 2nd edition, Robert Kolb, ed. Sage Publications, May 2018.

Stoll, Mary Lyn. "Environmental Colonialism." <u>The Sage Encyclopedia of Business Ethics & Society</u>, 2nd Edition, Robert Kolb, ed. Sage Publications, May 2018.

Stoll, Mary Lyn. "Natural Assets (non-use value)." <u>The Sage Encyclopedia of Business Ethics & Society</u>, 2nd Edition, Robert Kolb, ed. Sage Publications, May 2018

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Engbers, Trent. "Careers in the Nonprofit Sector." Career Center Roundtable. Evansville, IN, March 2018.

Engbers, Trent, "Understanding Donor Motivation." Evansville Area Fundraising Council. Evansville, IN, September 2018.

Engbers, Trent, "Fostering Ethical Decisions Among Boards" Nonprofit Excellence Conference. Evansville, IN, October 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Mental Qualities, HOT Theory, and Change Blindness" presented at the Central States Philosophical Association Meeting, University of Buffalo, Buffalo NY, October 26-27, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Anesthesia, Consciousness, and Higher-Order Thoughts" presented at the University of Alabama at Birmingham, Birmingham AL, May 11, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "The Neuroscience of Psychiatric Disorders, the Metaphysics of Consciousness, and the Prospect of an Afterlife," presented at the University of Tennessee at Martin, Martin TN, April 24, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Anesthesia, Consciousness, and Higher-Order Thoughts" presented at "The Science of Consciousness" Conference in Tucson, Arizona, April 4, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "No-Self, Self-Awareness, and the Sense of Agency," Plenary Talk presented at the East-West Forum, "The Science of Consciousness" Conference in Tucson AZ, April 2, 2018.

Gennaro, Rocco J. Four-hour pre-conference workshop entitled "Philosophical Theories of Consciousness," at "The Science of Consciousness" Conference in Tucson AZ, April 2, 2018.

Robinson, Brian and Chad Gonnerman. "Enhancing Interdisciplinary Science through Philosophical Dialogue: Evidence from The Toolbox Dialogue Initiative." Public Philosophy Network Conference, Boulder, CO, February 2018.

Steel, Daniel, Chad Gonnerman, Itai Bavli, and Aaron McCright. "Gender and Scientists' Views about the Value-Free Ideal." Learning From Empirical Approaches to HPS, Pittsburgh, PA, April 2018.

O'Rourke, Michael, Stephen Crowley, Chad Gonnerman, and Brian Robinson. "Micro-Integration and Interdisciplinary Negotiation: Lessons from the Toolbox Dialogue Initiative." Learning From Empirical Approaches to HPS, Pittsburgh, PA, April 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad. "Comments on Derek Jones's 'Primordial Action'." Midsouth Philosophy Conference, Memphis, TN, March 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Daniel Steel,, Itai Bavli, and Aaron McCright. "Gender and Scientists' Views about the Value-Free Ideal." Values in Medicine, Science, and Technology Conference. Richardson, TX, May 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Mikkel Gerken, John Waterman, and Joshua Alexander. "Salient Alternatives in Perspective." Society for Philosophy and Psychology. Ann Arbor, MI, July 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad. Mikel Gerken, , John Waterman, and Joshua Alexander. "Salient Alternatives in Perspective." Buffalo Experimental Philosophy Conference. Buffalo, NY, September 2018.

Gonnerman, Chad, Lee Poag, Logan Redden, Jacob Robbins, and Stephen Crowley. "On Whether Knowledge Entails Justification: Protagonist Projection, Inferential Tasks, and Folk Concepts." Buffalo Experimental Philosophy Conference. Buffalo, NY, September 2018.

Hanka, Matthew & Engbers, Trent. Social capital and economic development: A neighborhood perspective. Paper presented at the Small Cities Conference, Ball State University, Muncie, IN, May 12, 2018.

Hanka, Matthew, Downs, Andrew, Wilson, Laura, & Smith, Jamie. Political Science faculty experts in the media. Panel presentation at the Indiana Political Science Association Annual Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, March 16, 2018.

Hanka, Matthew. How Housing First puts on a path to end homelessness. Presentation given at TEDx Evansville, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, October 26, 2018.

Raymond, Paul, "The Determinants of Republican Legislators' Veto Override Roll Call Votes in the Maine Legislature: Ideology, Electoral Vulnerability, and Party Loyalty," prepared for presentation at the 76th meeting of the Midwest Political Science Association, Palmer House Hilton, Chicago, Illinois, April 5-8, 2018.

Stoll, Mary Lyn, "What the MeToo Movement Means for Business Ethics: A Challenge, a Critique, and an Opportunity to Create a More Equitable Workplace," 25th Annual Vincentian Business Ethics Conference, St. John's University, New York, NY, October 25-27, 2018.

#### **PSYCHOLOGY**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Dobersek, U, & Pargman, D. (2018) Physical activity during aging. In S. Razon, & M. L. Sachs (Eds.), Applied exercise psychology: The challenging journey from motivation to adherence.

Dobersek, U., & Arellano, D.L. (2018). Examining shyness and self-esteem in athletes and non-athletes. American Journal of Psychological Research, 11(1), 5-55: 2018. https://www.mcneese.edu/f/c/32c60391.

Dobersek, U., & Jeffery, K.A. (2018). Self-objectification in the fitness center environment: A qualitative perspective. Pamukkale Journal of Sport Sciences, 9(2), 16-23: 2018 Retrieved from

### http://pjss.pau.edu.tr.

Dobersek, U., and Eklund, R.C. (2018). Social physique anxiety and muscle dysmorphia. In S. Razon, & M. L. Sachs (Eds.), Applied exercise psychology: The challenging journey from motivation to adherence.

McKibban, A. R. Reflections on community psychology's role in reproductive health care access. Under review at the *Community Practice Bulletin*.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Reed, J., Zamora, A., & Keys, C.B. Making clear what is fuzzy about community membership boundaries: A prototypic approach. Under review at American Journal of Community Psychology.

Lakens, D., Adolfi, F.G., Albers, C.J., Anvari, F., Apps, M.A.J., Argamon, S.E. ..., Steltenpohl, C.N.,... Zwaan, R.A. (2018). Justify your alpha. Nature Human Behavior, 2, 168–171. doi: 10.1038/s41562-018-0311-x.

Moshontz, H., Campbell, L., Ebersole, C. R., IJzerman, H., Urry, H. L., Forscher, P. S., ... Steltenpohl, C.N. The Psychological Science Accelerator: Advancing psychology through a distributed collaborative network. Advances in Methods and Practices in Psychological Science, 1, 501-515. doi: 10.1177/2515245918797607.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Reed, J., & Keys, C.B. (2018). Do others understand us? Fighting game community member perceptions of others' views of the FGC. Global Journal of Community Psychology Practice, 9, 1-21.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Shuster, M., Peist, E., Pham, A., & Mikels, J.A. (2018). Me time, or we time? Age differences in motivation for exercise. Forthcoming at The Gerontologist. doi: 10.1093/geront/gny038.

Zach, S., Dobersek, U., Filho, E., Inglis, V., & Tenenbaum, G. (2018). A meta-analysis of mental imagery effects on post-injury functional mobility, perceived pain, and self-efficacy. Psychology of Sport and Exercise, 34, 79-87: 2018 https://doi.org/10.1016/j.psychsport.2017.09.011.

## **PRESENTATIONS**

Dandotkar, S. (2018). What Does Students' Belief about Knowledge and Learning has To Do with Their Ability to Evaluate Informal Arguments? Paper presented at the 89th Annual Meeting of Indiana Academy of the Social Sciences, New Albany, Indiana.

Dandotkar, S. Butler, J. A., & Dillard, L. N. (2018). Role of Students' Epistemologies in Evaluation of Arguments. Paper presented at the 28th Annual Meeting of the Society for Text and Discourse, Brighton, UK.

Dobersek, U., Huffine, A., Mayol Hartman, M., and Everett, L. (2018). Self-esteem between high and low performers among NCAA Division II student-athletes. Association for Applied Sport Psychology, Toronto, Canada.

Dobersek, U., Huffine, A., Mayol Hartman, M., and Everett, L. (2018). The relationship between state self-esteem and self-compassion over time. North American Society for the Psychology of Sport and Physical Activity, Denver, CO.

Dobersek, U., Huffine, A., Mayol Hartman, M., and Everett, L. (2018). Self-compassion between high and low performers among NCAA Division II student-students. North American Society for the Psychology of Sport and Physical Activity, Denver, CO.

Dobersek, U. (2018). Let's play: Gamifying the Introduction to Social Psychology course. Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, Evansville, IN.

Ellis, J., Mayol, Hartman, M., and Dobersek, U. (2018). Difference between NCAA Division II male and females Athletes' multidimensional wellness levels. Midwest American College of Sports Medicine Regional Conference, Grand Rapids, MI.

Keys, C.B., Reed, J., & Steltenpohl, C.N. (2018). The community psychology of online and hybrid gaming communities. Presentation presented to the Emeriti Discussion Group at the University of Illinois Chicago in Chicago, Illinois.

Mayol Harman, M., Dobersek, U., Everett, L., & Beekley, M. D. (2018). Differences in sport motivation types in NCAA Division II athletes over time. National American College of Sports Medicine Regional Conference, Minneapolis, MN.

Ortegren, F. & Daniels, K.M. (2018). The Effect of Feedback Modality on Written-Assignment Revisions. Poster presented at Psychonomics, New Orleans, LA.

Reed, J., Steltenpohl, C.N., Shorten, C., Keys, C.B., & Jerrell, J. $^{\Psi}$  (2018). We should have asked that differently: Approaches to iteratively honing data collection in our programs of research. Roundtable presented at Midwest Eco in Chicago, IL.

Reed, J., Collins, K., AlSamaani, A., Jordan-Zamora, A., Steltenpohl, C.N., Keys, C.B. (2018). Obstacles and solutions to emerging challenges in qualitative research. Roundtable presented at the Midwestern Psychological Association Annual Meeting 2018 in Chicago, IL.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Reed, J., Keys, C.B., Francescato, D., & Sotomayor, L. (2018). Here, there, and everywhere: Expanding our understanding of communities using technology. International symposium presented at the 7th International Conference on Community Psychology in Santiago, Chile.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Reed, J., & Keys, C.B. (2018). Gamers as individuals and communities: Perspectives of fighting game players. Poster presented at the Midwestern Psychological Association Annual Meeting 2018 in Chicago, IL.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Dandotkar, S. (2018). *College Students Evaluative Skills*. College of Liberal Arts Research Award, one course load reduction.

Daniels, K.M. (2018). *The Effect of Feedback Modality on Written-Assignment Revisions*. College of Liberal Arts Research Award, one course load reduction.

Steltenpohl, C.N. (2018). Open Science Video Game. College of Liberal Arts Research Award, one course

load reduction.

Dobersek, Urska. (2018). *Does Working out Make Me More Attractive?* College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award. Funded: \$3,045.00

Dobersek, Urska. (2018). *Psychophysiological Responses to Self-objectification*. Liberal Arts Research Awards, one course release.

## SOCIAL WORK

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Bordelon, T. & Atkinson, A. (In Press). A Pathway for Native American Students to Access a Mainstream University for Social Work Education. *Journal of Social Work Education*.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (December 2018). Vanderburgh County Work Release: Recidivism Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (September 2018). Vanderburgh County Treatment Court: Bi-Annual Program Evaluation, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (August 2018). Vanderburgh County Work Release: Bi-Annual Program Evaluation, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (May 2018). Vanderburgh County Treatment Court: Bi-Annual Program Evaluation, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J., & VanCleave, T. (March 2018). Vanderburgh County Work Release: Bi-Annual Program Evaluation, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dillingham, Jara. "Developing Community Among Social Work Field Seminar Students: Lessons Learned from the Online Classroom." *Field Educator* Vol 8.2. October 2018.

Elpers, K. (2018). *E is for everyone*. Solicited for Evansville Courier & Press. Published in SWIRCA & More blog.

Elpers, K. (2018). Book Review: Blundo, R. & Simon, J. Solution-Focused Case Management. New York: Springer Publishing Co. accepted for publication in Journal of Baccalaureate Social Work (JBSW). December edition

Huggins, V., Sun, N., Davidson, T. (2018). E' truth mouth: Exploring Cultural Linguistic Self-Efficacy Among Gullah Speaking People of Charleston, SC. *International Journal of Arts and Sciences*. Vol. 11: lss.1.

Paulson, J., Huggins, V., (2017) Integrating Mindfulness Practices into a Jail Based Substance Abuse Curriculum: Suggestions for Successful Inclusion, National Organization for Human Services: National Conference Proceedings

Paulson, J., & Kretz, L. (2018). Exploring the potential contributions of mindfulness and compassion-based practices for enhancing the teaching of undergraduate ethics courses in philosophy. *The Social Science Journal*, 55(3), 323-331. Doi:10.1016/j.soscij.2017.12.003

Paulson, J. (2018). Developing competence with mindfulness-based interventions: Guidelines for clinical social workers. *Journal of Sociology and Social Work, 6*(1), 1-6. Doi:10.15640/jssw.v6n1a1

Paulson, J., & Huggins, V. (2018). Integrating mindfulness practices into a jail-based substance abuse program: Suggestions for successful inclusion. *Proceedings of the National Organization for Human Services 2017 National Conference, Des Moines, IA*, 74-81

Paulson, J., & Rinks, B. (2018). Emphasizing professionalism and values-based competencies in human services education. *Community College Journal of Research and Practice*, (42)6, 445-447. Doi: 10.1080/10668926.2017.1321055

Turner, W. (2018) "School to Prison Pipeline (Racism)," *Juried Exhibition,* Arts Illiana Gallery, Terre Haute, IN

Turner, W. (2018) "Food Industry (Environmental Justice)," *Juried Exhibition,* Arts Illiana Gallery, Terre Haute, IN

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Bordelon, T. & Bordelon, J. (2018, July). An Exemplar for Recruitment and Retention of Native American Students at Mainstream Universities, 43<sup>rd</sup> National Institute on Social Work and Human Services in Rural Areas, Murray, KY.

Bordelon, T. & Cousert, D. (2018, October). Professional Civility in Social Work Practice and Education, *National Association of Social Workers-Indiana Chapter*. Indianapolis, IN.

Cousert, David, "Introduction to Social Work and Client Sexual Issues", Regional Social Work Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, March 2, 2018.

Cousert, David, "Social Work Practice and Sexual Issues", Indiana National Association of Social Workers (NASW) Annual Conference. Indianapolis, IN, October 1 and 2, 2018.

Dillingham, Jara. "Online synchronous virtual classroom: Meeting student needs". Magna Teaching with Technology Conference. St. Louis, MO. October 5, 2018.

Dillingham, Jara, "Responding to student needs: The development of an online synchronous field seminar course". Social Work Distance Education Conference. San Antonio, TX. April 13, 2018.

Dillingham, Jara & Mitchell, Elissa. "Interprofessional collaboration to prepare social work students to integrate technology in practice". Council on Social Work Education-Annual Program Meeting. Orlando, FL. November 10, 2018.

Dillingham, Jara & Mitchell, Elissa. "Technology and social media in social work practice: Are we

preparing students for the field". Social Work Distance Education Conference. San Antonio, TX. April 12, 2018.

Dillingham, J. & Mitchell, E. T. "Technology and social work practice." Department of Social Work Annual Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, March 2, 2018.

Elpers, K. (2018). *Promoting diversion conversations: Problem-solving to solution-focused approaches*. Training for E.N.D Evansville Network of Diversion: Evansville, IN. Dec. 21, 2018.

Elpers, K. (2018). *Ethics training: A mock case*. Indiana National Association of Social Workers (NASW) Conference, Indianapolis, IN. Oct. 1, 2018.

Elpers, K. (2018). *Promoting positive aging through the arts*. Mid-America Institute on Aging on Aging and Wellness, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. August 9, 10, 2018.

Elpers, K. (2018). *Living in the present moment through mindfulness and self-compassion.* Women in Faith Conference, Newburgh, IN, Sept. 15, 2018

Huggins, V., Sun, N., Davidson, T. (2018). E' truth mouth: Exploring Cultural Linguistic Self-Efficacy Among Gullah Speaking People of Charleston, SC. *International Journal of Arts and Science Conference*. University of Nevada Presentation March 14, 2018

Mitchell, E, Huggins, Veronica, "Teaching macro practice through service learning: A collaboration with public relations students." Dolphin, Walt Disney Resort, November 10, 2018: Council on Social Work Education

Mitchell, E. T. "Online debate: Using debate in an online asynchronous course." Presented at the Online Learning Consortium Conference, Orlando, FL, November 14, 2018.

Mitchell, E. T. & Hardesty, J. "Outcomes of youth experiencing parental intimate partner violence and separation." Presentation at the National Association of Social Workers Conference. Washington, D.C., June 20, 2018.

Paulson, J. (2018, October 6&7). Clinical Supervision and Addiction Counselors in Personal Long-Term Recovery. Poster presented at the NAADAC the Association for Addiction Professionals 2018 Annual Conference *Shoot for the Stars*, Houston, TX.

Paulson, J. (2018, May 17). Exploring Ethical Issues over the Use of Technology in Addiction Services. Presented at the 35<sup>th</sup> Annual Institute for Alcohol and Drug Studies, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J. (2018, March 2). Mindfulness and Cognitive Defusion Skills for Managing Difficult Thoughts. Presented at the 16<sup>th</sup> Annual USI Social Work Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J. (2018, September 19). Mindfulness and Relaxation for Stress Management. Presented for Youth First resource class at Castle High School, Newburgh, IN.

Paulson, J. (2018, August 31). Ethics: The Foundation of Successful Clinical Practice. Presented

continuing education training for community providers sponsored by Hillcrest Washington Youth Home, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J. (2018, March 23). A Review of Non-Violent Crisis Intervention, Ethics, and Boundaries. Inservice provided for staff of N.O.W. Counseling, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J. (2018, December 3). Episode 12 John Paulson LCSW, LCAC-Mindfulness meditation, Incarceration, Substance Abuse [audio podcast]. In S. Cohen (producer) *Doin' the Work*. Retrieved from https://dointhework.podbean.com

Paulson, J. (2018, April 3). Judge Informs Public about Second Chance Law [television broadcast episode]. In J. Goldberg (producer) 44News, Evansville, IN WEVV.

Opatrny Pease, M. (March 2, 2018), Trauma Related Disorders: Treatment Considerations and Strategies, 16<sup>th</sup> Annual Social Work Conference, University of Southern Indiana.

Opatrny Pease, M. (July 23, 2018), Crisis Intervention, Albion Fellows Bacon Center, Evansville, IN.

Opatrny Pease, M. (August 3, 2018) Service-Learning and Community Engagement, University of Southern Indiana UNIV Instructors Workshop.

Rinks, Bonnie. "Trails, Tribulations, and Triumphs of Interprofessional Education in Social Work Field Education" - Bachelors Program Directors of Social Work (BPD). Conference, Dallas, TX March 2018.

Ostendorf, M., Kinner, T., Rinks, B., Swenty, C., & Litney, T – (2017, November 6). Eighteen Professions, Eight Teams, One Goal. Poster Presentation. Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning (CETL) Symposium. January 2018.

Turner, Wendy, "Safe and Respectful Learning Environment." Dialogue on Race, U of E staff training, University of Evansville, Aug. 8, 2018.

Zelenko, Jean, "Self-care and burnout." National Association of Social Worker (NASW) Indiana Conference, Indianapolis, IN, October 1, 2018.

Zelenko, Jean "Self-efficacy for the helping professions." Hillcrest Youth Services Mental Health Professional's Conference, Evansville, IN, May 2018

#### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Baker, C. (2018) Indiana Partnership for Social Work, Child Welfare Scholars Program, Subcontract, \$72,000.00

#### Sociology

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Buck, Andrew. "The Corporate Networks and Symbolic Capital of British Business Leaders." Sociological

Perspectives, 61 (3): 467-486, 2018.

Buck, Andrew and Jeffrey K. Hass. "Coalitional Configurations: A Structural Analysis of Democratization in the Former Soviet Union." *Demokratizatsiya: The Journal of Post-Soviet Democratization*, 26, 1 (Winter): 25-54, 2018.

Buck, Andrew. Review of *Popular Democracy: the Paradox of Participation* by Gianpaolo Baiocchi and Ernesto Ganuza in *American Journal of Sociology*, Vol. 123, No. 4: 1223-1225, 2018.

Buck, Andrew. "From the Desk of..." Illume Vol. 50, Issue 3, Spring, p. 15, 2018.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Buck, Andrew. "Democracy in Russia and the Former Soviet Union." Liberal Arts Faculty Colloquium, September, 2018.

Williams, Steven. "Resisting the Death of the Artifact and Its Societal Consequences." National Social Science Association conference, Las Vegas, NV, 2018.

Zehr, Stephen. "Visualizations of the Ozone Hole and Global Climate Change – Towards Stabilization?" Paper presented at the Annual Meetings of the Society for Social Studies of Science, Sydney, NSW, Australia, September 2018.

### WORLD LANGUAGES AND CULTURES

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "Afroandinos: 'Aquí los niños no caminan, están todo el tiempo bailando.' Entrevista con Miguel Ballumbrosio" [Afro-Andeans: 'Children don't walk here, they are always dancing,' Interview with Miguel Ballumbrosio," *Revista de Literaturas Populares*, Mexico-UNAM, 2018, Vol. 18, No. 2.

Bauer, Daniel. *Identity, Development, and the Politics of the Past: An Ethnography of Continuity and Change in a Coastal Ecuadorian Community*. University Press of Colorado, 2018.

Bauer, Daniel. "Ethnographic Connections: Reflections on Technology and the Maintenance of Relationships." University Press of Colorado Blog, 18 September 2018, upcolorado.com/aboutus/blog/item/3535-ethnographic-connections-reflections-on-technology-and-the-maintenanceof-relationships. Accessed 1 January 2019.

Berg, Bartell and Colson, Tori, et al. "Simple, Transparent, and Less Burdensome: Re-Envisioning Core Assessment at a Regional Public University." *The Journal of Assessment and Institutional Effectiveness*, vol. 7 no. 1-2, 2017, pp. 92-114.

Hitchcock, David. "Resonancias de la picaresca en las obras de Moreno Arenas," *Tragedia y humor en Martínez Ballesteros y Moreno Arenas. Actas del IV Seminario Internacional de Estudios Teatrales.* Alhulia, 2018, 176-182.

Hitchcock, David. "Wendy, saliendo de las sombras." Adolfo Simón, *El teatro oculto de Adolfo Simón*, laspis. 2018. 89-91.

Jensen, Jessica Garcés. "Remembering Pregnancy Loss in Camille Laurens' *Philippe*." *The French Review*. (2018) 91.4. 57-70.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Federico García Lorca regresa a Estados Unidos, a New Harmony (Indiana)," *New Harmony Spanish Conference. Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia,* New Harmony (Indiana), New Harmony, Indiana, October 11, 2018, Noticias Teatrales, http://noticiasteatrales.es/platea.html?fbclid=IwAR3505Fo2UbZPNIO-

oOmp\_XZJdUCkKrA6yWy7NWKGLykUR6z9wCl\_wypL2U#federicoindiana

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Casandra," *New Harmony Spanish Conference. Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia,* New Harmony (Indiana), New Harmony, Indiana, October 11, 2018, Teatrero.com, https://teatrero.com/casandra/

Ray Alexander, Christopher and Jon Cogburn. "Translator's Introduction." *Letting Be I: The Life Intense: A Modern Obsession. Modern Obsession*. Tristan Garcia. Edinburgh: Speculative Realism Edinburgh University Press) 2018. ix-xxviii.

RayAlexander, Abigail and Jon Cogburn. Edinburgh: Speculative Realism (Edinburgh University Press), 2018. (201 pages)

RayAlexander, Abigail. "'Par': Barthes et Hugo par eux-mêmes." *Modern Language Notes (MLN)* 132.4 (2018). Ed. Jacques Neefs. 812-20.

Rode, Silvia. George Rapp. Gedanken über die Bestimmung des Menschen besonders in Hinsicht der gegenwärtigen Zeit von der Harmonie Gesellschaft in Indiana 1824 [Thoughts on the Destiny of Man, Particularly with Reference to the Present Times; by the Harmony Society in Indiana A. D.1824]. A Critical Study. Indianapolis: NCSA Literatur, German-American Publishing-IUPUI Max Kade German-American Research and Resource Center, 2018.

Strezewski, Michael (2018) "The Barker Variant – A Crab Orchard Related Cultural Manifestation at the Ohio-Wabash Confluence." *Illinois Archaeology* 30:126-155.

Strezewski, Michael (2018) Report of the 2018 Archaeological Investigations at the Fauntleroy House (12-Po-206). University of Southern Indiana Archaeology Laboratory, Reports of Investigations 18-02. Submitted to the Indiana Department of Natural Resources, Division of Historic Preservation and Archaeology, Indianapolis, Indiana.

Strezewski, Michael (2018) Report of the 2018 Archaeological Investigations at the Martin Site (12-Vg-41). University of Southern Indiana Archaeology Laboratory, Reports of Investigations 18-01. Submitted to the Indiana Department of Natural Resources, Division of Historic Preservation and Archaeology, Indianapolis, Indiana. (December, 2018)

Stroulia, Anna. "Making Tools, Reconstructing Manufacturing Processes: The Celt Industry of Varemeni Goulon in Northern Greece." *Journal of Greek Archaeology* 3:47-74.

Stroulia, Anna. "A Cave, a Village, and the Sea in Between: Community Outreach Efforts in the Southern Argolid." *Journal of Eastern Mediterranean Archaeology and Heritage Studies* 6(4):285-310.

### PRESENTATIONS AND WORKSHOPS

### International

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "Aspectos económicos y culturales de las cofradías afrohispánicas." Economics and Culture of the Afro-Hispanic Confraternities]. 10th Colloquio Afroamérica. Mexico City, Dec. 4-7, 2018.

Hitchcock, David. "Expeditions to Utopia in *Antártida* and *Mein Kapital*," New Harmony International Conference on Contemporary Spanish Theater: Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia, New Harmony, IN, 9 Oct 2018.

Hitchcock, David. "El teatro de la inquietud profunda de Adolfo Simón," New Harmony International Conference on Contemporary Spanish Theater: Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia, New Harmony, IN, 9 Oct 2018.

Jensen, Jessica Garcés. "Writing the Reluctantly Pregnant Body in Annie Ernaux's L'événement." 20<sup>th</sup> and 21<sup>st</sup> Century French and Francophone Studies International Colloquium, Brown University, Providence, Spring 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela "Espacios distópicos en el teatro de Luis Miguel González Cruz," New Harmony Spanish Conference. Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia, New Harmony, Indiana, October 10–12, 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Retorno: los diarios de Rufino Blanco Fombona," XXXVI Congreso Internacional de la Asociación de Estudios Latinoamericanos [LASA]. Barcelona, Spain, May 23–26, 2018.

RayAlexander, Christopher. "The Arrogance of Defeat: Eugenio D'Ors' *El nou Prometeu encadenat* and the Perverse Wages of Utopia." *New Harmony International Conference on the Contemporary Theater of Spain: Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia*, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, Indiana

Rode, Silvia. "Historical Circumstances, Wastelands and the Shaping of New Harmonies." 19<sup>th</sup> International Conference of the Utopian Studies Society, Europe. Tarragona, Spain, July 2018

Stroulia, Anna. "Tracing Regional Variation among Aegean Neolithic Celt Assemblages." 24th Annual Meeting of the European Association of Archaeologists, Barcelona, Spain, 5-8 September 2018.

Stroulia, Anna and Kakavakis, Odysseas. "Between Lithics and Macrolithics: Flaked Limestone and Gabbro Specimens from Varemeni Goulon, Northern Greece." 24<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting of the European Association of Archaeologists, Barcelona, Spain, 5-8 September 2018.

### National/Regional

Alexander, Abigail. "The Cult and Cultivation of Celebrity in the Letters between Hugo and Baudelaire," Celebrité/Obscurité, 44<sup>th</sup> Annual Nineteenth-Century French Studies Colloquium, University of California, Riverside & Scripps College, Manhattan Beach, Los Angeles, USA, April. 2018 Alexander, Abigail. "The 'Alexandrin' in *Madame Bovary*," Annual Kentucky Foreign Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference, University of Kentucky, Lexington, USA

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "Castas afroperuanas en las cofradias de la epoca colonial: el caso de la confradia del Rosario de Lima, Peru" [Afro-Peruvian *Castas* in the Colonial Confraternities; the case of the Confraternity of El Rosario in Lima, Perú]. KFLC, Lexington KY, April 20, 2018.

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel, Ángela Martín, Rosas Mayén, Norma (organizer), "¡Prueba y verás! [Taste and See!] Spanish Textbook: A sociocultural Approach for Second Language Teaching." Interdisciplinary Conference on Representations of Food in the Arts and Humanities, Greensboro, NC, March 26-28, 2018.

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel, Angela Martin Perez, Christopher RayAlexander, Norma Rosas Mayen and David Hitchcock (director). *El gran ojo*, a theatre play by Raul Hernández Garrido. New Harmony International Harmony International Conference on the Contemporary Theatre of Spain: Stages of Utopia, Dystopia, and Myopia, New Harmony, Indiana, Oct. 9-12, 2018.

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. Lecture: "Food Symbolism in the Altar to the Dead", Día de los Muertos event, Angel Mounds Historical Site, Evansville IN, Nov. 3, 2018.

Bauer, Daniel, "From Comuna to Comunidad: Language, Resistance, and the Politics of Identity in Coastal Ecuador." Meeting of the Central States Anthropological Society. Bloomington, IN., 2018.

Bauer, Daniel. (Invited Guest Lecture). "Identity, Archaeology, and the Politics of Development: Insights from the Ecuadorian Coast," University of Mississippi, October, 2018.

Berg, Bartell. "Fake News: Framing Media in the Works of Peter Rosegger." Northeast Modern Language Association Conference, 14 April 2018, Pittsburgh, PA.

Berg, Bartell. "The Semmeringbahn: Exhilarating Vistas in Austrian Culture." Nineteenth Century Studies Association Conference, 15 March 2018, Philadelphia, PA.

Jensen, Jessica Garcés. "Writing the Incestuous Birthing Body in Contemporary French Fiction." 71<sup>st</sup> Annual KFLC: The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference, University of Kentucky, Lexington, April 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela "El judaísmo en Cansinos Asséns," Fighters from the Margins: Socio-Politica Activists and Their Allies", South Atlantic Modern Language Association (SAMLA), Birmingham, Alabama, November 2–4, 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "The Social–Self: Autobiographical Writing in Rafael Cansinos Asséns," 71<sup>st</sup> Annual KFLC: The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference. Lexington, Kentucky, April 19–21, 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Dromomanía, monomanía persecutoria y narcisismo: los diarios de Rufino Blanco Fombona," 49th Annual Northeast Modern Language Association Convention, Pittsburg, PA, April 12–15, 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela, Norma Rosas Mayén (organizer), Manuel Apodaca Valdez, "¡Prueba y verás! [Taste and See!] Spanish Textbook: A sociocultural Approach for Second Language Teaching." *Interdisciplinary Conference on Representations of Food in the Arts and Humanities*, Greensboro, NC, March 26-28, 2018.

Strezewski, Michael (2018) "Archaeology in Utopia – Research in New Harmony." Invited lecture presented to the Toledo, Ohio chapter of the Archaeological Institute of America. Toledo, Ohio, October 2018.

Strezewski, Michael and Peterson Staffan (2018) "Large-Scale Magnetometry Survey at the Mann Site, an Indiana Hopewell Ceremonial Center." Paper presented at the 62<sup>nd</sup> Annual Meeting of the Midwest Archaeology Conference. South Bend, Indiana, October 2018.

RayAlexander, Christopher. "Beyond Nonsense: The Cunning of Materiality in Valeria Luiselli's *La historia de mis dientes*." 2018 Kentucky Foreign Languages Conference: the Languages, Literature, and Cultures Conference, University of Kentucky, Lexington, Kentucky.

Rosas Mayén, Norma, "Una lectura semiótica de las lápidas antropomórficas judeo-españolas de Tetuán [A semiotic reading of the Judeo-Spanish anthropomorphic tombstones of Tetouan]." *The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference* (KLFC), Lexington, KY, April 19-21, 2018.

Rosas Mayén, Norma (organizer), Ángela Martín, Manuel Apodaca Valdez, "¡Prueba y verás! [Taste and See!] Spanish Textbook: A sociocultural Approach for Second Language Teaching." *Interdisciplinary Conference on Representations of Food in the Arts and Humanities*, Greensboro, NC, March 26-28, 2018.

Strezewski, Michael (2018) "Magnetometry at the Mann Site (12-Po-2), a Middle Woodland Ceremonial Center in Posey County, Indiana." Paper presented at the *97<sup>th</sup> Annual Meeting of the Central States Anthropological Society*. Bloomington, Indiana, April 2018.

Strezewski, Michael. (Invited lecture) "Archaeology in Utopia – Research in New Harmony." Chapter of the Archaeological Institute of America. Toledo, Ohio.

Strezewski, Michael. "USI Archaeology at the Mann Site – Amazing Prehistoric Remains Under our Noses." USI College of Liberal Arts Faculty Symposium. USI.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Jensen, Jessica Garcés. College of Liberal Arts Award for Outstanding Teaching, University of Southern Indiana, 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Visiting Professor, Unitat d'Estudis Biogràfics, Departamento de Filología Hispánica, Universitat de Barcelona, Barcelona, Spain, Summer 2018.

Rode, Silvia. Regional Leader, Indiana Language Roadmap, School of Global and International Studies Center for the Study of Global Change, Indiana University, 2018-2019.

Rode, Silvia. Board of Advisors, Center for Communal Studies, USI, 2008-present

Rode, Silvia. Special Invitation Indiana Historical Society Author Fair, December 2018

Rosas Mayén, Norma. (Keynote Speaker). X Coloquio Internacional Afroamérica [10<sup>th</sup> International Afro-American Colloquium] organized by the National Autonomous University of Mexico (UNAM) and the Research Center of Latin America and the Caribbean (CIALC), Mexico City, December 5, 2018.

#### **External Grants**

Stroulia, Anna. Mediterranean Archaeological Trust grant of \$2,453 for the study of stone tools from the Neolithic site of Pontokomi-Souloukia, northern Greece.

## **Internal Grants**

Alexander, Abigail. Early Career Faculty Grant, "French to English Translation of Tristan Garcia's Philosophical Monograph (*Nous*)," University of Southern Indiana (\$7,000). 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela, Jessica Jensen and Abigail Alexander. Major as Home Grant for World Languages and Cultures, \$2,735, Fall 2018.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award (CLAFDA) for the project "Silenced Voice", \$5,000, Spring 2018.

### **COLLEGE OF NURSING AND HEALTH PROFESSIONS**

# DENTAL HYGIENE/DENTAL ASSISTING

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Coan, LL, Wooton, A, Melchior L, Reddington AR. Detecting Type 2 Diabetes in Pediatric Populations. *Decisions in Dentistry: The Journal of Multidisciplinary Care.* February 2018. Pgs. 39-42. Available at: <a href="http://decisionsindentistry.com/article/detecting-type-2-diabetes-pediatric-populations/">http://decisionsindentistry.com/article/detecting-type-2-diabetes-pediatric-populations/</a>

Coan L. USI Dental Hygiene and Dental Assisting Students Care for the Homeless of Southwestern Indiana. *BDE*. 2018. 51(4). Available at: <a href="http://www.adea.org/BDEBlog.aspx?id=39117&blogid=27619">http://www.adea.org/BDEBlog.aspx?id=39117&blogid=27619</a>

Coan LL, Wooton A, Melchior L, Reddington AR. Detecting Type 2 Diabetes in Pediatric Populations. *Decisions in Dentistry CE*. Belmont Publishing February 2018. Pp 39-42.

Reddington, A., Egli, A., Schmuck, H. (2018). *Understanding Interprofessional Education Perceptions of the Dental Assisting and Radiologic Technology Students Through a Live Patient Experience*. Journal of Dental Education, May 2018; 82(5):462-468.

Reddington, A. Patient Education: Holistic Oral Health Trends. *The Dental Assistant Journal*. May/June 2018; 12-15.

Romito LM, Coan LL. Impact of Continuing Education on Clinicians' Self-Reported Knowledge of Tobacco Dependence and Tobacco Control Interventions *J Dent Oral Health* 2018; 5(3) 1-13. Available at: http://www.jscholaronline.org/articles/JDOH/Impact-of-Continuing.pdf

Wooton, A.; Melchior, L.; Coan, L., Reddington AR. Periodontal disease in children with type 2 diabetes mellitus. *Nurse Practitioner.* 2018; 43(2):30-35.

Available at: <a href="https://journals.lww.com/tnpj/pages/currenttoc.aspx">https://journals.lww.com/tnpj/pages/currenttoc.aspx</a>

## **PRESENTATIONS**

Coan, L., E. Reynolds. Tobacco, Ecigs and Marijuana- Knowledge attainment by regional dental health professionals, poster presentation at the 22<sup>nd</sup> Annual Research, Evidence-Based Practice, and Performance Improvement in Healthcare Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Role April 28, 2018.

Seibert S, Coan L, Reddington A, Holt E et.al., Team STEPPS/ IPEC Competency Training Conference, College of Nursing and Health Professions University of Southern Indiana, **Poster:** Dental Hygiene and Nursing Students: Opportunities to Influence In-patient Oral Heal Outcomes, Take A Bite Out Of Those Aching Muscles: A Collaboration Between Occupational Therapy And Dental Hygiene Students with Southwestern Indiana Regional Council On Aging, June 2018.

## DIAGNOSTIC MEDICAL SONOGRAPHY

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Thomas, C., & Sawyer, S. N. (2018). Prenatal Findings in Left Atrial Isomerism and an Overview of Heterotaxy Syndrome. *Journal of Diagnostic Medical Sonography*, *34*(2), 148–154. https://doi.org/10.1177/8756479317743196

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Sawyer, S. (2018). *Fetal chest abnormalities*. Presented at the 2018 Regional Conference on Thorax Disorders and Imaging, Evansville, IN, May 2018

Wilson, A. (2018). SDMS Clinical Refresher Webinar: Lower Extremity Venous – Femoral, Webinar, 1.0 CME. Society of Diagnostic Medical Sonography.

Wilson, A., Cook, J., & Peak, K. DVT, PE, US and CT, Podium Presentation. Regional Conference on Thoracic Disorders & Imaging, May 5, 2018, University of Southern Indiana.

## FOOD AND NUTRITION

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Theuri W. S, Babatunde. T., Nyakeriga. A. (2018). Physician Advice and Behavioral Change among Adults with stroke: An Analysis of the National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (NHANES), 2011-2014. Journal of the Academy of Nutrition and Dietetics - Supplement. 118(9); A-93.

Young, B. (2018, May). What to Eat for the Big Race. Winners Drink Milk Blog for the American Dairy Association Indiana.

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Connerton, C. & Ramos, E. HEAL: Healthy Eating and Active Living in All Saints Parish, Innovations in Faith-Based Nursing Conference Abstract Committee, Indiana Wesleyan University June 18-21, 2018, poster presentation.

Theuri W. S, Babatunde. T., Nyakeriga. A. (2018). Physician Advice and Behavioral Change among Adults with stroke: An Analysis of the National Health and Nutrition Examination Survey (NHANES), 2011-2014. Food and Nutrition Conference and Expo. Washington DC. October 23, 2018.

## **HEALTH ADMINISTRATION**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & Caballero, C. E. (2018). Health workers' knowledge and perceptions on dementia in skilled nursing homes: A pilot implementation of Teepa

Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification course. *Journal of Continuing Education in the Health Professions*, 38(3), 190-197.

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & Caballero, C. E. (2018). Health workers' knowledge and perceptions on dementia in skilled nursing homes: A pilot implementation of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification course. *Journal of Continuing Education in the Health Professions*, 38(3), 190-197.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & Caballero, C. E. (2018, November). Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification. Poster presented at the The Gerontological Society of America's 70th Annual Scientific Meeting, Boston, MA.

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & \*Caballero, C. E. (2018, November). *Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification*. Poster presented at the The Gerontological Society of America's 70th Annual Scientific Meeting, Boston, MA.

Gilles, E., & Nimkar, S. (2018). Exploring Sana: A Global Health Initiative. *In A. Laskin* (Ed.), *Social, Mobile, and Emerging Media*. Lanham, MD: Lexington Books. International Refereed:

Gilles, E., & Nimkar, **S**. (2018, September). *Using smartphone apps to enhance global health communication*. Oral presentation at the 87th Annual Meeting of the Kentucky Communication Association. Prestonsburg, KY.

Hyer, I., & Nimkar, S. (2018, March). *Trends in bariatric surgery for the US population*. Oral presentation at 2018 USI Graduate Student Colloquium, Evansville, IN.

Hyer, I., & Nimkar, S. (2018, March). *Trends in bariatric surgery for the US population*. Oral presentation at 2018 USI Graduate Student Colloquium, Evansville, IN.

Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. (2018). Improving global health with smartphone technology: A decade in review of health initiatives. *International Journal of E-Health and Medical Communications*, *9*(3), 1-19.

Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. (2018, September). *Advancing health equity using mHealth technology: Innovative approaches in public health*. Poster presented at the Illinois Public Health Association's 77th Annual Conference, Normal, IL.

Reynolds, E., Elkins, E, Patterson, K, Wilson, G., Nimkar, S., Wells, P. & Poole, B. Service learning for Health Service students through the creation, implementation, and evaluation of a wellness fair for at risk students at an alternative high school. July 9, 2018, National AHEC Organization Conference, Arlington, VA. (Podium)

### HEALTH INFORMATICS AND INFORMATION MANAGEMENT

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Zhao, J., C. Doebelin, W. Nguyen, C. Wallace, D. P. Reay, S. McGowan, L. Corbo, P. R. Clemens, G.

Mustata Wilson, S. C. Watkins, L. A. Solt, M. D. Cameron, L. J. Niedernhofer, T. M. Kamenecka, P. D. Robbins, Development of Novel NEMO-Binding Domain mimetics for inhibiting IKK/NF-κB activation, PLOS Biology (2018) Jun 11, 16(6) IF: 9.7

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Mustata Wilson, Gabriela. Creating a Culture of Security and Privacy for Aspiring Health Informatics Professionals. Annual Meeting of the Indiana Security and Privacy Network, August 2, 2018, Indianapolis, IN. Invited speaker.

Mustata Wilson, Gabriela, Jennifer Evans, and Sue Krieg. Use of Regenstrief EHR Clinical Learning Platform at the University of Southern Indiana. Podium presentation at the Regenstrief EHR Clinical Learning Platform User Group Meeting, June 21-22, Regenstrief Institute, Indianapolis, IN.

Mustata Wilson, Gabriela, Bhumika Gandhi, Ru Jia, Terilea Patton, Debra Silberberg, Jessica Gilley, Lindsey Cowan, Jaymee Cannon, and Rebecca Winsett. "Assessment of a Catheter Stabilization Device on Peripheral Intravenous Line Loss." Poster presentation at the 5th Annual Health Informatics Tri-State Summit, Evansville, IN, October 25, 2018.

Mustata Wilson. Guest on The Digital Healthcare Podcast hosted by Bryan Messersmith, Eli Lilly and Company, December 14, 2018.

## **HEALTH SERVICES**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & Caballero, C. E. (2018). Health workers' knowledge and perceptions on dementia in skilled nursing homes: A pilot implementation of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification course. *Journal of Continuing Education in the Health Professions*, 38(3), 190-197.

Elkins, E., Rogers, A. & Hall, M. (2020) Transformational Leadership in Rubino, L., Esparza, S. & Chassiakos, Y. R. (ed.) *New Leadership for Today's Health Care Professionals: Concepts and Cases* (2<sup>nd</sup> ed.). Burlington, MA: Jones and Bartlett.

Huggins, V. C., & Wells, P. (2018). "What the Health". In Our Voices Our Stories: Advancing, Celebrating, Embracing and Empowering Girls and Women of Color (Accepted with Revisions).

Wells, P. (2018). "Shirley and Lavada: Refuting the Myths of Aging in Greedy for Life." Women and Language.

Wells, P., & Huggins, V. C. (2018). "Unintended Harm". In Our Voices Our Stories: Advancing, Celebrating, Embracing and Empowering Girls and Women of Color. (Accepted)

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Andrews, C., Jia, R. Lucas, R., Wells, P. (2018). *Falls: Not only a Nursing Home Concern.* 2018 Aging in America Conference. San Francisco, CA, March 26-29.

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & \*Caballero, C. E. (2018, November). *Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification*. Poster presented at the The Gerontological Society of America's 70th Annual Scientific Meeting, Boston, MA.

Ehlman, M. C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. A. D., Thomas, P., & Caballero, C. E. (2018, November). Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's Positive Approach® to Care certification. Poster presented at the The Gerontological Society of America's 70th Annual Scientific Meeting, Boston, MA.

Elkins, E. & Rogers, A. (2018). From the Ordinary to the Extraordinary: Engaging Distance Ed. Students through Experiential Learning. Presentation at the Experiential Learning Leadership Institute, June 2018, Flagstaff, AZ.

Wells, P. (2018). *Empowering, Women, Infant and Children Recipients*. 2018 National Wic Association Annual Education and Training Conference. Chicago, IL, April 22-25.

Harrington, X., Huggins, V., Patterson, K., Wells, P., Young, S. (2018). *The Impact of Mentorship on Your Lifelong Success.* 2018 Black and Brown Summit. Evansville, Indiana, September 21, 2018.

Wells, P. (2017). *Preventing Falls in a Nursing Home*. 21<sup>st</sup> Annual Research, Evidence-Based Practice, and Performance Improvement in Healthcare Conference at the University of Southern Indiana, April 19.

#### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Ehlman, Katie. Dementia Care Model throughout the state of Indiana, Indiana State Department of Health (2018), ~\$800,00.

### Nursing

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Abel, S.E. & Hand, M.W. (2018). Exploring, defining, and illustrating a concept: Structural and psychological empowerment in the workplace. *Nursing Forum*, *53*(4), *579-584*. doi: 10.1111/nuf.12289

Bonham, E., Federspiel, E., Randolph, B., & Barnett, D. (2018). A step by step process for graduate nursing students seeking best evidence on palliative care. *Nursing & Palliative Care, 3(3)*, 1-4. doi: 10.15761/NPC.1000187

Bonham, E., Federspiel, E., Randolph, B., & Barnett, D. (2018). A step by step process for graduate nursing students seeking best evidence on palliative care. *Nursing & Palliative Care, 3*(3), 1-4. doi: 10.15761/NPC.1000187

Bonham, E. (2018). Paper on Developmental Behavior Issues for *Nursing Clinics of North America* (invited), National American Academy of Nursing (AAN).

Bonham, E. (2018). Policy brief PMHSA committee – Incarceration and mental health. American Nurses

Association (ANA).

Coan, L., Wooton, A. K. & Melchior, L. & Reddington, A. (2018). Detecting type 2 diabetes in pediatric populations. Decisions in Dentistry, 4(2). 39-42.

Coan, L., Wijesuriya, U. A. & Seibert, S. (2018). Dental hygiene and nursing student perception of interprofessional collaborative competencies after caring for hospitalized patients. *Journal for Dental Education* 

Doerner, M., & Swenty, C.F. (2018). The Effect of a Perioperative Clinical Immersion on Senior Nursing Students' Perception of Readiness to Practice: A Quality Improvement Project. AORN Journal. doi: http://doi.org/10.1002/aorn.12581

Ehlman, M.C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B. Thomas, P., Caballero, C., & Snow, T. Nursing home staff members' knowledge and perceptions about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's positive approach® to care certification course. (2018). *Journal of Continuing Education in Health Professions, 36*, 3.

Hall, M.A. (2018). Update in Type 2 diabetes mellitus medications: the many paths for control. *Annals of Nursing and Practice*. 5(2): 1098- 1104.

Herrington, C.R. & Hand, M.W. (2018). Impact of nurse peer review on a culture of safety. *Journal of Nursing Care Quality* 34(3). Published ahead of print doi: 10.1097/NCQ.000000000000361

Hickman, N. E. & Schaar, G. L. (2018). Impact of an educational text message intervention on adolescent's knowledge and high-risk behaviors. *Comprehensive Child and Adolescent Nursing*, *41*(1), 71-82. http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/24694193.2017.1323979

Hughes-Carter, D., Liu, C., and Hoebeke, R. (2018). Improved Screening and Diagnosis of Chronic Kidney Disease in the Older Adult with Diabetes. The Journal for Nurse Practitioners, 14(8), 626-632.

Kincheloe, D., Stallings Welden, L., & White, A. (2018), A spiritual care toolkit: An evidence-based solution to meet spiritual needs. *Journal of Clinical Nursing*. DOI: 10.1111/jocn14265.

Kinner, T. J. & Ostendorf, M. J. (2018) Applying TeamSTEPPS™ Education: An interprofessional code blue simulation. *Indiana Journal of Radiologic Technology, Summer 2018*, 13-15.

Metzger, R. Hall, M.A. (2018). A teaching strategy for social determinants of health screening in primary care. *Annals of Nursing and Practice*. *5*(3): 1099-1103.

Rathee, E. & Hall, M.A. (2018). Impact of mother on academic success of her child(ren). *Virginia Henderson Repository, Sigma Theta Tau International*.

St. Clair, J. (2018). "Preparing Students for Disaster Response: Building a Better Disaster Educational Experience". Association of Community Health Nursing Educators (ACHNE) Annual Institute Proceedings. Retrieved from

https://www.achne.org/files/B2 PreparingNursingStudentsforDisasterResponse St %20Clair.pdf

Thomas, Pamela, Ehlman, Katie, Nunning, Jennifer. Integration of Teepa Snow's positive approach to

care into multidisciplinary health professions courses. (2018). *Virginia Henderson Global Nursing e-Repository*. http://hdl.handle.net/10755/624193

White, A. (2018). Using samples to provide evidence. In N. Schmidt & J. Brown (eds.), Evidence-Based Practice for Nurses: Appraisal and Application of Research (4th ed), Boston: Jones and Bartlett Publishers.

Wooton, A. K. & Melchior, L. (2018). Diabetes associated neuropathy resulting in sexual dysfunction. The Nurse Practitioner Journal, 43(11). 39-45. doi:10.1097/01.NPR.0000546447.94226.53

Wooton, A. K., Melchior, L., Coan, L., & Redding, A. (2018). Periodontal disease in children and adolescents. The Nurse Practitioner, doi: 10.1097/01.NPR.0000529666.08823.01.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Bonham, E. & Newton, (2018). <u>Evaluation of ISPN's Professional Nursing Society's Mentoring Program</u>. International Society of Psychiatric-Mental Health Nurses (ISPN) 11<sup>th</sup> Psychopharmacology Institute and 20<sup>th</sup> Annual Conference, Tempe, AZ.

Burger, J. L. (July 2018). Podium Presentation: Engaging RN-BSN students in the online environment. Nurse Educator's Conference in the Rockies, Vail, CO.

Butler, R. & Riedford, K. (2018, June). Integrating TeamSTEPPS® Principles into Primary Care Approaches. Oral Presentation, TeamSTEPPS® Conference, Evansville, Indiana

Connerton, C. & Ramos, E. (2018, June 20). *HEAL: Healthy eating and active living in All Saints Parish.* Oral presentation. Innovations in faith-based nursing. Indiana Wesleyan University, Marion, IN.

Connerton, C., St. Clair, J., & Hunt, J. (2018, April 18). Engaging students in the classroom with a disaster preparedness simulation. Oral presentation. 22<sup>th</sup> Annual research, evidence based, and performance improvement conference at University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Doerner, M., & Swenty, C.F. (2018). Poster Presentation: "A Perioperative Immersion – Answer to Staffing Issues?" Indiana Nursing Summit: One Voice.

Dunker, K., Ostendorf, M., Schaar, G., & Evans, J. cademic Clinical Faculty Taskforce at QSEN Forum in Bonita Springs, FL (June 2018)

Ehlman, M.C., Nimkar, S., Nolan, B.A., Thomas, P.K., Caballero C.E., Snow, T. (2018). *Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's positive approach*\* to care certification course. Fall 2018 GSA conference, Boston, Mass

Evans, J., Schaar, G., Ostendorf, M., Rock, M.; & Parker, K. (2018). Unveiling the Role: Proactively Preparing Nursing Faculty to become Department Chairs. 2018 Indiana Nursing Summit. Indianapolis, IN. Poster Presentation, Refereed

Freeman, T. & Hand, M.W. (2018) A toolkit for adjunct faculty: Bridging the gap from classroom to clinical in nursing students. Podium Presentation at the University of Southern Indiana Research,

Evidence Based Practice, and Performance Improvement Conference. April 18, 2018. (Refereed Regional Venue).

Hanson, A., Berendes, M., Bitzer, J., & Connerton, C. (2018, November 7). *Church-Faithful families & more.* [Zoom presentation]. Faithful Families National Partner Call.

Hanson, A., Bitzer, J, Connerton, C., & Sexson-Lyle, S. (2018, September 9). *Upgrade your church-faithful families & more*. Panel presentation. 2018 Health Ministry Association.

Herrington, C. & Hand, M.W. (2018). The power of nursing peer review: Impacting practice at the bedside. Podium Presentation at the University of Southern Indiana Research, Evidence Based Practice, and Performance Improvement Conference. April 18, 2018. (Refereed Regional Venue).

Hunt, J., St. Clair, J., & Connerton, C. (2018, January 25). *Nursing student led CPR training for high school students*. Abstract/Proceedings. 2018 Celebration of teaching and learning symposium at University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Hunt, J., St. Clair, J., & Connerton, C. (2018, January 25). *Nursing student led CPR training for high school students*. Oral presentation. 2018 Celebration of teaching and learning symposium at University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Kalb, E., Riedford, K., Chen, C., Rathee, E., & Rinks, B. (2018). Making Lemonade out of Lemons: Turning Challenges into Effective Products for an Interprofessional Integrated Care Grant Project. National Center for Interprofessional Practice and Education 2018 Nexus Summit (Nexus Fair Resource Exchange), July 29-31, 2018. Minneapolis, MN.

Kwasky, A. & Bonham, E. (2018) 3<sup>rd</sup> Annual Child/Adolescent Psychiatric Mental Health Nursing Symposium: Assessment, Diagnosis, and Management of Disruptive Mood Dysregulation Disorder. International Society of Psychiatric-Mental Health Nurses (ISPN) 11<sup>th</sup> Psychopharmacology Institute and 20<sup>th</sup> Annual Conference, Tempe, AZ.

Melchior, Lynn. "Enhancing Critical Thinking for Students in the Undergraduate Nursing Bachelor Program." USI Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium. Jan. 25, 2018.

Ostendorf, M. J., Kinner, T. J., Rinks, B., Swenty, C., Litney, T. J. (2018). Poster Presentation: "Eight Professions, 18 teams, One Goal." 2018 Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, University of Southern Indiana.

Ostendorf, M. J., Kinner, T. J., Thomas, P., Arvin, M. K., Schmuck, H. & Delp, J. (2018). *TeamSTEPPS™: Enhancing interprofessional simulation- the Code Blue project*. Presented at TeamSTEPPS®/IPEC Competencies Training. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. Podium Presentation.

Rathee, E. & Riedford, K. (2018). Interprofessional Training and Patient Care Delivery Model (podium presentation). Presented at the 2018 Indiana Organization of Nurse Executives (IONE Annual Conference, October 18, 2018. French Lick, IN.

Riedford, K. & Hopper, M. (2018) Implementation of a Short Mental Health Curriculum into a Course for College Freshman to Increase Awareness and Early Intervention for Mental Health Problems. (podium

presentation). 22<sup>nd</sup> Annual Research, Evidence-Based Practice and Performance Improvement in Healthcare Conference, April 18, 2018. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Riedford, K., Kalb, E., Chen, C., Rathee, E., & Rinks, B. (2018). Creation of an Educational Clinical Environment to Facilitate Preparation of Advanced Practice Nurse Practitioner Students Working Collaboratively with MSW Students and a Registered Pharmacist (Poster Presentation). 20<sup>th</sup> Annual International Society of Psychiatric Nurses, April 11-14, 2018.

Riedford, K. The Opiate Crisis: It Takes Cooperation to Change a Culture. Pharmacology Update for Health Care Providers. Annual conference on University of Southern Indiana campus. September 28, 2018.

Seibert, S., Coan, L., Holt, E. & Reddington, M. (2018). Collaborative practice in acute care hospitals with nursing and dental hygiene students. *Journal for Nursing Education*.

Seibert, S., Coan, L., Holt, E., Reddington, A. (2018). Dental hygiene and nursing students: Opportunities to influence in-patient oral health outcomes (Invited Poster Presentation). *TeamSTEPPS/ IPEC Competencies Training University of Southern Indiana:* Evansville, IN.

Seibert, S., Coan, L., Holt, E., Reddington, A. (2018). Dental hygiene and nursing students: Opportunities to influence in-patient oral health outcomes (Invited Poster Presentation). *TeamSTEPPS/ IPEC Competencies Training University of Southern Indiana:* Evansville, IN.

St. Clair, J., "Preparing Students for Disaster Response: Building a Better Disaster Educational Experience". Podium Presentation, 2018 Annual ACHNE Institute, June 7-9, 2018 in New Orleans, LA.

St. Clair, J. "Collaborative Partnerships Between a School Corporation and a University Nursing Program: A Win-Win Proposition". Poster presentation. 2018 Annual ACHNE Institute, June 7-9, 2018 in New Orleans, LA.

Thomas, P., Ehlman, K., Nunning, J. (2018). *Nursing home staff knowledge about dementia: The impact of Teepa Snow's positive approach*\* *to care certification*. "The Global Business of Aging", March 1-4, 2018 in Atlanta, GA. Podium presentation.

Walsh, C. Early ambulation and nutrition for the orthopaedic patient. Interdisciplinary Conference on Orthopaedic Value Based Care, Newport Beach, CA. February 9-11, 2018.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Kinner, Tracy, Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) Nurse Education, Practice, Quality, and Retention (NEPQR) Grant- Registered Nurses in Primary Care. Award Number 1 UK1HP31709-01-00. Four-year for \$2,026,816.

## **OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Dishman, K., Baltisberger, J., & Hardman, L. (2018). Perceptions of ATP certified occupational therapy practitioners on assistive technology in OT programs. *Occupational Therapy Doctorate Capstone Projects*. 35. Retrieved from <a href="https://encompass.eku.edu/otdcapstones/35">https://encompass.eku.edu/otdcapstones/35</a> (non-refereed).

Schmuck, H. & Arvin, M. (2018) IPE Challenge! Use of a Board Game Format to Promote Interprofessional Learning. *Journal of Interprofessional Education & Practice*, 12. doi.org/10.1016/j.xjep.2018.05.007

## **PRESENTATIONS**

Arvin, M. "Use of a Serious Game: Combining IPEC Core Competencies with TeamSTEPPS Principles." Presentation at Teaching Interprofessional Collaboration Using TeamSTEPPS Strategies in the Classroom, Clinical simulation and Clinical Settings, Evansville, IN, June 28, 2018.

Arvin, M. "Use of TeamSTEPPS in a unique Dining Room Simulation." Presentation at Teaching Interprofessional Collaboration Using TeamSTEPPS Strategies in the Classroom, Clinical simulation and Clinical Settings, Evansville, IN, June 28, 2018.

Arvin, M. "Take a Bite Out of Those Aching Muscles: A Collaboration between Occupational Therapy & Dental Hygiene Students with Southwestern Indiana Regional Council on Aging Participants." Presentation at Teaching Interprofessional Collaboration Using TeamSTEPPS Strategies in the Classroom, Clinical simulation and Clinical Settings, Evansville, IN, June 28, 2018.

Ostendorf, M. J., Kinner, T. J., Thomas, P., Arvin, M. K., Schmuck, H. & Delp, J. (2018). *TeamSTEPPS™: Enhancing interprofessional simulation- the Code Blue project*. Presented at TeamSTEPPS®/IPEC Competencies Training. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. Podium Presentation.

Wood, J. (2018, October). Occupational Therapy, Panel presentation. Autism Conference. Evansville, IN.

#### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Mason, Jessica and Karen Dishman. USI OT/OTA Toy Accessibility Project, University of Southern Indiana Endeavor Grant, Faculty Mentor, Students: Amanda Cox, Allison Hermes, & Anne Donaldson. Fall 2018, \$2,490.61.

### RADIOLOGIC IMAGING SCIENCES

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Schmuck, H. & Cook, J.A. (2018). Predicting Success on the ARRT National Certification Examination through Mock Examinations. *Radiologic Science and Education*, 23(1), 17-24.

Schmuck, H. & Arvin, M. (2018) IPE Challenge! Use of a Board Game Format to Promote Interprofessional Learning. *Journal of Interprofessional Education & Practice*, 12.

doi.org/10.1016/j.xjep.2018.05.007

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Clausen, L., Cook, J., Garlock, A., Perkins, A., Pierce, B., Seitz, K., Turk, J., & Odle, T. (2018) *Radiologic Technologists Best Practices for MR Safety*. Albuquerque, NM: American Society of Radiologic Technologists. Podium presentation.

Cook, J.A. & Schmuck, H.M. (2018). How Clean is your Radiology lead Apparel? Presented at the 2018 Indiana Society of Radiologic Technologist Annual Conference, Indianapolis, IN, October, 2018.

Cook, J.A., Peak, K., & Wilson, A.L. (2018). DVT, PE, US and CT. Presented at the 2018 Regional Conference on Thoracic Disorders & Imaging, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, May 2018.

Ostendorf, M. J., Kinner, T. J., Thomas, P., Arvin, M. K., Schmuck, H. & Delp, J. (2018). *TeamSTEPPS™: Enhancing interprofessional simulation- the Code Blue project.* Presented at TeamSTEPPS®/IPEC Competencies Training. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. Podium Presentation.

Schmuck, H. & Cook, J.A. (2018). Student Perceptions of Low-Tech Options for Engagement and Assessment. Presented at the 2018 Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, January 2018.

Schmuck, H. & Cook, J.A. (2018). Student Perceptions of Low-Tech Options for Engagement and Assessment. Presented at the Association of Educators in Imaging and Radiologic Sciences 2018 Annual Meeting, Charleston, SC, July 2018.

### RESPIRATORY THERAPY

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Delp, J. (2018) "Performing Interprofessional Simulation Activities: No Sim Man Required." Teaching Interprofessional Collaboration Using TeamSTEPPS Strategies in the Classroom, Clinical Simulation and Clinical Settings Conference.

Ostendorf, M. J., Kinner, T. J., Thomas, P., Arvin, M. K., Schmuck, H. & Delp, J. (2018). *TeamSTEPPS™: Enhancing interprofessional simulation- the Code Blue project*. Presented at TeamSTEPPS®/IPEC Competencies Training. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. Podium Presentation.

Phy, W. "The Effects and Outcomes of Low Fidelity Clinical Simulation for Respiratory Students: Clinical Judgement, Critical Thinking, Perceptions", USI Research Conference and presented at the USI Teaching Symposium on April, 2018.

Phy, W. "Safety for Allied Health Professionals.", USI spring 2018 Regional Conference on Thoracic Disorders and Imaging at USI, Podium presentation.

Schmuck, H., Delp, J. (2018) "Safety for Allied Health Professionals in the Imaging Department." Podium presentation at the USI Regional Conference on Thoracic Disorders and Imaging.

## POTT COLLEGE OF SCIENCE, ENGINEERING & EDUCATION

### BIOLOGY

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Champagne, A.M., V.A. Pigg\*, H.C. Allen, and J.B. Williams. "Presence and persistence of a highly ordered lipid phase state in the avian stratum corneum." Journal of Experimental Biology. Vol 221, No. 11. June 2018.

Cromley, J.G. and K. Mara. (2018). Comparing and contrasting within Diagrams: An effective study strategy. In: Chapman P., Stapleton G., Moktefi A., Perez-Kriz S., Bellucci F. (eds) Diagrammatic Representation and Inference. Diagrams 2018. Lecture Notes in Computer Science, vol 10871. Springer, Cham. (https://doi.org/10.1007/978-3-319-91376-6 44).

Evans, M.E. and P. Spieth\* and R. L. Sparks-Thissen. 2018. "The inner membrane protein YhiM is necessary for efficient attachment of T4 to E. coli." Fine Focus, 4: 103-115.

McCloud, E. S. and J. H. Bandoli. 2018. "Construction of a suburban-rural recreational trail produces developing edge effects." Proceedings of the Indiana Academy of Science 127(1): 28-36.

Strange, R.M. and KJ Delaney. "First report of a Mitochondrial Pseudogene in Agnathan Vertebrates (Cyclostomata: Petromyzontidae)." 2018. Journal of Molecular Evolution. 86(3-4): 187-189.

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Bennett, Richard. Toledo CellulART. "Role of p53 in 2-CEES-induced centrosome amplification." University of Toledo, Toledo, OH, September 2018.

Duncheon, E.J.\*, L.M. Hopper\*, H.C. Allen, and A.M. Champagne. 2018. "Disordered skin lipids increase cutaneous water loss in pigeons at high temperatures." Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Indiana Physiological Society.

Duncheon, E.J.\*, L.M. Hopper\*, H.C. Allen, and A.M. Champagne. 2018. "Disordered skin lipids increase cutaneous water loss in pigeons at high temperatures." Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Society of Integrative and Comparative Biology.

Hopper, L.M.\*, E.J. Duncheon\*, H.C. Allen, and A.M. Champagne. 2018. "Patterns of cutaneous water loss and stratum corneum lipid interactions during the development of Japanese quail." Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Society of Integrative and Comparative Biology.

Unfried, L.N.\*, A.M. Champagne, and J.H. Bandoli. 2018. "Advances in the timing of reproduction in two species of cavity nesting birds in response to climate change." Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Society of Integrative and Comparative Biology.

Cromley, J.G. and K. Mara. (2018). "Comparing and contrasting within diagrams: An effective study strategy." DIAGRAMS 2018, Edinburgh, Scotland, June 18-22, 2018.

Cromley, J.G., K. Mara, M.J. Balsai, W. Brooks, T. Dai, Y. Davidson, A. Kaplan, T. Perez, and M. Van Boekel. "The critical role of motivation when intervening in undergraduate biology student achievement." Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, New York, NY. April, 13-17, 2018.

Cromley, J.G., K. Mara, A. Kaplan, M. Van Bokel, M.J. Balsai, T. Dai, T. Perez, W. Brooks, and Andy Davidson. "Gains in Undergraduate Biology Student Achievement from a Combined Cognitive-Motivational Intervention across Multiple Semesters." Annual Conferences of the National Association for Research in Science Teaching, Atlanta, GA. March, 2018.

Kaplan, A. X. Cao, T. Dai, Z. Obradovich, T. Perez, J.G. Cromley, K. Mara, and M.J. Balsai. "Motivation as a complex system: Semester-long recursive dynamics of expectancy-value constructs in undergraduate biology." Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, New York, NY. April, 13-17, 2018.

Perez, P. K. Mara, W. Brooks, A. White, E. Richmond, J. Cromley, A. Kaplan, T. Dai, H. Ruck, Y. Davidson, and M. Balsai. "Do Perceived Costs Affect Achievement in an Undergraduate Biology Course? It Depends on Self-Efficacy." Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, New York, NY. April, 13-17, 2018.

Sparks-Thissen, R.L. "The use of discussion boards to increase student engagement and student learning." ASM conference for undergraduate educators. 2018.

Stevens, A., K.J. Delaney, A. Lasko, C. Merrill, C. Von Lanken, Q.Q. Li, and A.G. Hunt. "Characterization of the AtCPSF30-YTH protein - linking a novel RNA-binding domain, polyadenylation, and plant growth & development." International RNA Meeting, Berkley, California, May 2018.

## **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Bennett, Richard. Pott College Innovation Grant, University of Southern Indiana

Bennett, Richard. Endeavor! Award for Research and Creativity, University of Southern Indiana

Delaney, Kimberly. Dr. Jane Davis- Brezette Faculty Excellence Award, USI Athletics

Sparks-Thissen, Rebecca. Excellence in Teaching Award, Indiana Branch of the American Society for Microbiology

### CHEMISTRY

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Dilger, J. M.; Miklaszewski, E. J.; Papenmeier, D. M.; Thoreson, K. M.; Fedick, P. W., \*Coleman, J. E.; Bohrer, B. C. "Pyrolysis/GC/MS as a Method to Rapidly Profile Pyrotechnic Formulations for Objectionable Gaseous Emissions." ACS Sustainable Chem. Eng., 2018, 6, 16990-16999.

Hums, M. A., Bower, G. G., & Williams, S. (2018). A comparison of the mentoring characteristics and functions important to the advancement of men and women within intercollegiate athletic

administration. To be presented at the North American Society of Sport Management (NASSM) Convention, Halifax, Nova Scotia.

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Aguilar, Gabriela and Edmir O. Wade, "Extraction of curcuminoids from the rhizomes of Curcuma longa via low-temperature soxhlet extraction using polar protic and polar aprotic solvents." 256th National ACS Meeting 2018.

Aguilar, Gabriela and Edmir O. Wade. "Extraction of curcuminoids from the rhizomes of Curcuma longa via low-temperature soxhlet extraction using polar protic and polar aprotic solvents." Lilly Symposium, Indianapolis, Indiana, August 2018.

Gudorf, Jessica and Edmir Wade PhD. "Extraction of Quercetin from Onion." Endeavor Symposium, Evansville, Indiana, April 2018.

Russelburg, Cody, Ryan Hopf, and Edmir Wade PhD. "Synthesis of Dithiepin-based Host Molecules." Endeavor Symposium, April 2018.

Seyler, Jeff. "CO2 to Fuel, Science with a Twist" at the Honeymoon Café for Evansville Museum, December 12, 2018.

Seyler, Jeff. "Hydrogen as a Fuel, Science with a Twist" at the Bokeh Lounge for Evansville Museum, May 16, 2018.

#### AWARDS AND GRANTS

Bower, G. G. (2018). The Pott College Student Campus Community. Majors as Home Grant, \$1600.00.

Bower, G. G., Mosier, W., & the Student Organization Board (2018). The Pott College Innovation Grant, \$5353.53.

Bower, G. G.., & Sport Management Club. (2018). The Provost Programming Grant, Guest Speaker, Rex Chapman Education Event, \$4000.00.

Bower, G.G., Recipient of the USI Distinguished Professor Award, 2018

Hewavitharanage, Priyadarshine. Endeavor Research Award, \$2,500. Fall 2018

Walsh, Ken. 2018 Pott College Excellence in Advising Award

### **ENGINEERING**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2018). WIP: Collaborating with faculty development in retention improvement.

Proceedings of the ASEE Annual Conference and Exposition, American Society for Engineering Education, June 2018, Salt Lake City, UT, 5 pp., Peer-reviewed paper.

Colson, T., Berg, B., Hunt, T., & Mitchell, Z. (2018). Simple, transparent, and less burdensome: Re-envisioning core assessment at a regional public university. Journal of Assessment and Institutional Effectiveness, 7(1-2), 92-114.

Graves, D.B., Gidon, B. Curtis, D.T. Elg, and A. Mesbah (2018). Advanced Control of Plasma Medical Devices, Clinical Plasma Medicine. 9(2).

McDonald T.N. & Davis, J.L., Students - Ask them to eat their vegetables!, Proceedings of the ASEE Annual Conference and Exposition, American Society for Engineering Education, June 2018, Salt Lake City, UT. Peer-reviewed paper.

Nelson, T.G., Herder, J.L., "Developable Compliant-Aided Rolling-Contact Mechanisms," Mechanism and Machine Theory, Vol. 126, pp. 225-242, DOI:10.1016/j.mechmachtheory.2018.04.013, August 2018.

Pate, K., Marx, J.. and Breidi, F. • 2018. Design of a Transparent Hydraulic Educational Demonstrator Utilizing Electrically Controlled Valves. Proceedings, 2018 IEEE Frontiers in Education Conference (FIE). Oct 3-6, 2018. San Jose, CA. Peer-reviewed paper.

Pate, K., Marx, J. Chehade. A.. and Breidi, F. • 2018. Design of a Transparent Hydraulic/Pneumatic Excavator Arm for Teaching and Outreach Activities. Proceedings, 2018 American Society Engineering Education Annual Conference. June 24-27, 2018. Salt Lake City. UT. Peer-reviewed paper.

Smith, N, Hill, J., and McDonald, T. (2018). Design and Implementation of a Course in Experimental Design and Technical Writing. Proceedings of the 2018 American Society of Engineering Education Annual Conference. June 24-27. 2018 Salt Lake City, UT. Peer-reviewed paper.

#### PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Badger, J.C., Nelson, T.G., Lang, R.J., Howell, L.L., "Explaining Curved-Fold Behavior through Normalized Coordinate Equations and Energy Methods," Presentation, 70SME Origami Science Maths Education, Oxford, UK, Sept 5-7, 2018.

Field, Brandon. "Energy: Now and the Future. Including Prospects of the Electric Car" Talk given to Tri-State Creation Care group, 29 October 2018.

Field, Brandon. Presentation on engineering careers for Helfrich Park Career day. 15 May 2018.

Kissel, Glen. "The Undergraduate Nano Ionospheric Temperature Explorer (UNITE) CubeSat: Design through Flight Hardware Delivery," Proceedings of the AIAA/USU Conference on Small Satellites, Poster Session 2, SSC18-PII-07. https://digitalcommons.usu.edu/smallsat/2018/all2018/375/

Land, Z.M., Davis, J.L., Curthoys, I.S., Grant, J.W. Utricle Finite Element model; Implications at VEMPs Stimulation Frequencies, Association for Research in Otolaryngology - 41st Annual MidWinter Meeting, San Diego, CA.

Lara Gracia, M.A., "Optimization of Container Port Operations Using Data Envelopment Analysis", Proceedings of the 22nd World Multiconference on Systemics, Cybernetics and Informatics. (WMSCI 2018), Orlando, FL, July 2018.

Marx, J., Pate, K., and Breidi, F. 2018. Design and Construction of Mechanical Components Utilizing Mechanical Components, 133<sup>rd</sup> Annual Academy Meeting, Indiana Academy of Science, Indianapolis, IN.

Mitchell, Zane. The M.A.G.I.C. Project: A Multi-Disciplinary Approach Towards a Sustainable Inclusive Community. 2018.

Pate, K., Marx., and Breidi, F. 2018. Posler: Design of Mechanical Demonstrators Utilizing Layered Materials, 133rd Annual Academy Meeting, Indiana Academy of Science, Indianapolis, Indiana.

### AWARDS, GRANTS, AND PATENTS

Breidi, F.., Kloosterman, C. & Williams. D. 2018, American Society of Mechanical Engineers, Human Powered Vehicle Competition. University of Southern Indiana, USI Endeavor Awards for Research and Creativity. (\$2500)

Chan Hilton, Amy, W. Elliott, C. Deligkaris, A. Gentle, E. Greenwood. Understanding of Student Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks through Systems Analysis and Action Research, USI Pott College Innovation Award, January 2018-July 2019, \$3,497, PI

Chlebowski, Arthur L., Michael Keller, and Shannon Champion. Utility Patent 15/792,622 Al. Comprehensive Urban Communications, Data Gathering and Aggregation Array. Published May 2018. Under Review with USPTO.

Kissel, Glen. Co-I for NASA Undergraduate Student Instrument Project CubeSat, 2016 - 2018.

Kloosterman, Jenna. Academic leadership for Women in Engineering (ALWE) ASSIST travel Grant - provides travel funds to attend the ALWE program held in conjunction with the Society of Women Engineers' (SWE) Women in Engineering Conference to be held in Minneapolis, MN Oct 18-20, 2018, up to \$2000

Kloosterman, Jenna. USI Early Career Faculty Grant (PI) "Low Cost, Cross-Linked CubeSat Networks for Planetary and Deep Space Communications Systems," \$7000.

Nelson, T., R. Lang, S. Magleby, and L. Howell. Best Application Paper Award, 4th IEEE/IFTOMM International Conference on Reconfigurable Mechanisms and Robots (ReMAR2018), Delft, The Netherlands, for a paper entitled "Implementation of Rolling Contacts for SORCE Joints." June 2018.

Pate, K., Marx. J. & Breidi, F. 2018, Design of a Transparent Hydraulic Educational Demonstrator Utilizing Electrically Controlled Valves. University of Southern Indiana, USI Endeavor Awards for Research and Creativity. (\$2000)

## **GEOLOGY & PHYSICS**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Deligkaris, Christos and GW McElfresh. (2018). "A Vibrational Entropy Term for DNA Docking with AutoDock." Computational Biology and Chemistry, 74, 286-293.

Deligkaris, Christos. (2018). "A classroom activity for teaching electric polarization of insulators and conductors." The Physics Teacher, 56, 226.

DiPietro, J.A. (2018). Geology and Landscape Evolution, Elsevier Book Publishing Company, 620 pages.

Doss, Paul K. (2018). What might groundwater in the critical zone tell us about climate change? Decadal shift in the onset of evapotranspiration in a northern riparian woodland: Geological Society of America Abstracts with Programs. Vol. 50, No. 6, doi: 10.1130/abs/2018AM-324413. Solicited for "Global Warning: Accelerating Rates of Change Forewarn of Catastrophic Impacts"

Elliott, W. S., Jr., 2018, Crossroads of geology in New Harmony, with a guide to historically significant Mississippian and Pennsylvanian exposures in south central and southwestern Indiana, in Florea, L.J., ed., Ancient Oceans, Orogenic Uplifts, and Glacial Ice: Geologic Crossroads in America's Heartland: Geological Society of America Field Guide 51, p. 1–22.

Elliott, W.S. Jr., 2018, Significance of nineteenth century geological surveys conducted by the geologists of New Harmony, Indiana: Geological Society of America, Abstracts with Program, v. 50, no. 6. Licht, K., Cope, T., Edmonds, D., Elliott, W.S., Jr., Fluegeman, R., and Moore, A., 2018, Use your neighbors wisely: Sharing best practices in sedimentary geology: Geological Society of America, Abstracts with Program, v. 50, no. 6.

Elliott, W.S. Jr., and Beard\*, S., 2018, Petrified wood from the Inglefield Sandstone (Upper Pennsylvanian) in Vanderburgh County, Indiana: Indiana Academy of Science, Abstracts with Program, p. 34.

Elliott, W.S., Jr., and Strezewski, M., 2018, Archaeology and Geology of New Harmony: Quantum Leap Program of Indiana Humanities, August 18, 2018.

Lykins, P.L., Doss, P.K., Greenwood, E. (2018). Anthropogenic influence on Earth-tides in the Inglefield Sandstone, Southwestern Indiana: Indiana Academy of Science: 133rd Annual Meeting, March 24, 2018, Indianapolis, IN

Walker, H.R., Doss, P.K., Durbin, J.M. (2018). Developing a Comprehensive Natural Hazards Map for the Indiana-Illinois-Kentucky Tristate Area: Indiana Academy of Science: 133rd Annual Meeting, March 24, 2018, Indianapolis, Indiana

#### PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Deligkaris, Christos. "A vibrational entropy term for DNA docking with AutoDock." Gordon Research Conference in Computational Chemistry, West Dover, VT. 2018.

Deligkaris, Christos and Maverick L. Grayer#. Geometry, electronic structure and physico-chemical

properties of the carcinogenic NNK diazonium ion." 2018 Indiana Academy of Science Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN.

Merlo, Matthew. Evansville Astronomical Society Public Lecture: "Gravity Waves." March 2018.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Deligkaris, Christos. USI Foundation Outstanding Teaching Award by New Faculty. 2018.

Deligkaris, Christos. "Understanding how the tobacco smoke carcinogen NNK diazonium ion interacts with the human tumor suppressor gene TP53 via molecular dynamics simulations." PI: 2018 Indiana Academy of Science, \$2622.35.

Elliott, William. Innovation Award, Pott College Science, Engineering, & Education, 2018, \$3,496.

## KINESIOLOGY & SPORT MANAGEMENT

#### **PUBLICATIONS**

Anderson, A.R., Ramos, W.D. & Knee, E. (2018). Practice makes perfect: Student employee transferable skill utilization in campus recreation, Recreational Sports Journal, 42(2), 174-192. DOI: 10.1123/rsj.2017-0038

Anderson, A.R., Knee, E., Ramos, W.D. & Quash, T.M. (2018). "We Just Treat Everyone the Same": LGBTQ aquatic management strategies, barriers and implementation, International Journal of Aquatic Research and Education, 11(1), Article 2. DOI: 10.25035/ijare.11.01.02

Anderson, A.R. & Ramos, W.D. (2018). Social motivation and health in college club swimming, Journal of American College Health, DOI: 10.1080/07448481.2018.1453515

Beale, A.K., Anderson, A.R. & Ramos, W.D. (2018). A cause to action: Learning to develop a culturally responsive/relevant approach to 21st century water safety messaging through collaborative partnerships, International Journal of Aquatic Research and Education, 11(1) Article 8. DOI: 10.25035/ijare.11.01/08

Bower, G. G. (2018). A guide to field experience and careers in sport and exercise, 3rd edition. Deer Park, New York: Linus Publications.

Liu, X.Y.\*, G. Huang\*, Z. Niu, Y. Wei, R. Wang. Habitual aerobic exercise, gene APOA5 named rs662799 SNP and response of blood lipid and lipoprotein phenotypes among older Chinese adult. Exp Gerontol. 2018 May 18;110:46-53. doi: 10.1016/j.exger.2018.05.007. [Epub ahead of print]. PMID: 29758349

Ramos, W.D., Anderson A.R. & Lee, D. (2018). Collegiate club swimming: An examination of leisure motivations, Recreational Sports Journal, 42(1), 75-89. DOI: 10.1123/rsj.2016-0025

Smith, C.M.L. (2018). Conceptualizing the role identities for the college student-athlete: An analysis on the student-athlete self-concept. Kentucky Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and

Dance Journal, 56(1), 24-40. Retrieved from http://kahperd.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/l I/KAHPERD-2018-Fall-Journal-Vol-56-Issue-1.pdf.

Qiang Guo, X.Z. Wang, T.J. Liang, & G. Huang. Association of Social Supportive Environment and Physical Activity in Adolescents. Research Quarterly for Exercise and Sport, 89(1):A-, 2018.

Weatherholt AM., Warden SJ., Throwing enhances humeral shaft cortical bone properties in prepubertal baseball players: a 12-month longitudinal pilot study. Journal of Musculoskeletal and Neuronal Interactions, 2018; 18 (2): 191-199.

Yang, Q, G. Huang, Q. Tian, W. Liu, X. Sun, N. Li, S. Sun, T. Zhou, N. Wu, Y. Wei, P. Chen, R. Wang. "Living High-Training Low" improved weight loss and glucagon-like peptide-1 level in a 4-week weight loss program in adolescents with obesity: A pilot study. Medicine(Baltimore). 2018 Feb;97(8):e9943. doi: 10.1097/MD.000000000009943. PMID: 29465583

### **PRESENTATIONS**

Anderson, A.R., Knee, E., Ramos, W.D. & Quash, T.M. (2018). Aquatic Management of LGBTQ Participants in Park and Recreation Settings (formal presentation), 2018 NRPA Congress and Exposition, Indianapolis, IN.

Anderson, A.R., Knee, E., Ramos, W.D. & Quash, T.M. (2018). Aquatic Management of LGBTQ Participants in Park and Recreation Settings (poster presentation), 2018 NRPA Congress and Exposition, Indianapolis, IN.

Anderson, A.R., Knee, E. & Ramos, W.D. (2018). Student Employee Development: Utilization of Skills Employers Desire Most, NIRSA 2018 Annual Conference & Recreational Sports Exposition, Denver, CO.

Huang, G. Adequate Breathing Techniques in Physical Activity, Exercise and Daily Life. Invited Key Speaker, The Medical Rehabilitation and Sports Medicine Conference, Wuhan, Hebei, China, 2018

Huang, G. Understanding the Valsalva Maneuver: Smartly Do Physical Activity, Daily Life and Professional Practice. Session II Speaker, The 11th Annual Mid-America Institute on Aging (MAIA) Conference, Evansville, IN, August 09-10, 2018.

Hums, M. A., Bower, G. G., & Williams, S. (2018, May). A comparison of the mentoring characteristics and functions important to the advancement of men and women within intercollegiate athletic administration. Presented at the North American Society of Sport Management (NASSM) Convention, Halifax, Nova Scotia.

Qiang Guo, X.Z. Wang, T.J. Liang, & G. Huang. Association of Social Supportive Environment and Physical Activity in Adolescents. Presentation at Research Council for the SHAPE America 133th National Convention & Exposition, Nashville, TN, 2018.

Smith, C.M.L. (2018, November). Winning while stile committing to academics: A pilot study. Paper presentation at the annual Kentucky Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance (KAHPERD), Lexington, KY, USA.

Smith, C.M.L. (2018, April). An investigation on NCAA division-II student-athletes perceptions pertaining

to sexual and gender prejudice within the institution 's LGBT athletic climate. Paper presentation at the annual College Sport Research Institute (CSRI) conference, Columbia, SC, USA.

Smith, C.M.L. (2018, April). A theoretical evaluation on the role of religion within ncaa division-II student-athletes self-concept: When is there devotion? Poster presentation at the annual College Sport Research Institute (CSRI) conference, Columbia, SC, USA.

Smith, C.M.L. (2018, February 09). Work-life balance as a parent. Round table session presented at the annual Indiana University Preparing Future Faculty (PFF) conference, Bloomington, IN, USA.

VanWye WR, Weatherholt AM, Owens J, Lohmann J. Pressure needed to achieve complete arterial occlusion: a comparison of two devices used for blood flow restriction training. February 24, 2018.

Weatherholt, AM., Developing Career Ready Skills through a Service Learning Project in an Exercise Science Course, 2018 Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium at USI.

Wildeman, Josh. National Strength and Conditioning Association-Indiana State Clinic. Incorporating Injury Prevention, Mobility, and Athletic Mechanics Into a Dynamic Warm-Up. November 2018.

### **GRANTS AND AWARDS**

Anderson, Austin. NIRSA Research Grant Program, Impact of LGBTQ Diversity Training on Attitudes and Competencies of Collegiate Recreation Employees, (\$8,940)

Anderson, Austin. Recipient, NIRSA Research and Assessment Award. 2018.

Bower, G. G. (2018). The Pott College Student Campus Community. Majors as Home Grant, \$1600.00.

Bower, G. G., Mosier, W., & the Student Organization Board (2018). The Pott College Innovation Grant, \$5353.53.

Bower, G. G.., & Sport Management Club. (2018). The Provost Programming Grant, Guest Speaker, Rex Chapman Education Event, \$4000.00.

Bower, G.G., & the Student Advisory Board. (2018). The Doggie Dash, \$4353.17.

Bower, G. G., & the Sport Management Club. (2018). The Screaming Eagles Running Series, \$9218.94.

Frimming, Renee. Nomination SHAPE (Society of Health and Physical Educators) Midwest District Scholar Program. 2018.

Weatherholt AM, Frimming R. USI's Major's as Home, Internal Grant \$2548.22, November 2018.

Weatherholt AM, Bower G. USI's Major's as Home, Internal Grant \$1100, February 2018.

## **M**ATHEMATICS

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Coan, L. L., Wijesuriya, U. and Seibert, S. A. (2018). "Collaboration of Dental Hygiene and Nursing Students on Hospital Units: An IPE Experience." The Journal of Dental Education (accepted, November 24, 2018)

Cochrane, T. M. Ostergaard, C. Spencer: Solutions to Diagonal Congruences with Variables Restricted to a Box, Mathematika, 64 (2018), 430 - 444.

Donnelly, John. (2018). A Model of Continuous Plane Geometry that is Nowhere Geodesic. Forum Geometricorum. Volume 18, 255-273.

Donnelly, John. (2018). A Model of Nowhere Geodesic Plane Geometry in which the Triangle Inequality Fails Every-where, Forum Geometricorum, Volume 18, 275-296.

Donnelly, John. (2018). The Chromatic Number of the Taxicab Plane. Geombinatorics. Volume XXVIII, Number 2, 77-82.

Raisor, J. M., & Hudson, R. A. (2018). Bottle caps as prekindergarten mathematical tools. Teaching Children Mathematics 24(6), 370-377.

#### **PRESENTATIONS**

Creager, M., & Zeybek, Z. (2018, April). Arguments of students transitioning from inductive to deductive reasoning. Poster presentation at the annual Research Conference of the National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. Washington, D.C.

Casey, S., Hudson, R., & Ridley, L. (2018, July). "Students' Reasoning about Association of Categorical Variables." Paper presented at the 10th International Conference on Teaching Statistics, Kyoto, Japan.

Creager, M. (2018, November). Using quantitative reasoning to develop algebraic reason. Presentation at annual meeting of the Indiana Council for Teachers of Mathematics. Indianapolis, IN.

Heo, S., J. Rhim, and P. Cashel-Corda, The Effectiveness of a Predictor-Corrector Technique in European Currency Option Valuation, 35th Pan-Pacific International Conference in Seoul, May 30, 2018.

Hudson, R., Lee, H., Casey, S., Finzer, W., Mojica, G., Azmy, C., & Eide, A. (2018, July) "Developing £-Modules to Support Preservice Secondary Mathematics Teachers' Statistical Thinking." Paper presented at the 10th International Conference on Teaching Statistics, Kyoto, Japan.

Hudson, R. (2018, November). "Making Data Come Alive!" Session presented at the 2018 Indiana Council of Teachers of Mathematics Fall Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Hudson, R. (2018, November). "Supporting Preservice Teachers in the Content and Pedagogy of Statistical Inquiry." Session presented at the 2018 Indiana Council of Teachers of Mathematics Fall Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Hudson, R. (2018, October). "Using Technology to Engage Students with Data." Session presented at the Indiana Commission for Higher Education Quantitative Reasoning Workshop.

Lee, H., Franklin, C. A., Casey, S., Hudson, R. A., Bargagliotti, A. E., Mojica, G., Azmy, C., Confrey, J., & Shah, M. (2018, February). "Activities that Support the Statistical Education of Teachers." Session presented at the 2018 AMTE Conference, Houston, T):C.

Lee, J. S., Max, B., Hudson, R. A., Ko, Y.-Y., Taylor, C., & Mohr, D. (2018, February). "Molding Teachers' Visions of Algebraic Learning and Teaching: Reflecting on a Three- Year Algebra Professional Development." Session presented at the 2018 AMTE Conference, Houston, TX.

Mahan, J., & Mohr, D. "Investigating, Teaching and Learning in a Third-Grade Classroom." Annual Indiana Mathematics Leadership Academy. (2018, June 12-14 & October 3). Indianapolis, IN.

Mohr, D. and Mahan, J. "Comparing and Categorizing Mathematical Tasks." Annual Indiana Mathematics Leadership Academy. (2018, June 12-14 & October 3). Indianapolis, IN.

Mohr, D. "Ten-Minute Meetings and Quick Reference Questions." Annual Indiana Mathematics Leadership Academy. (2018, June 12-14 & October 3). Indianapolis, IN.

Powers, S., Lee, K., & Saxby, L. (2018). Effects of Textbook Reading Techniques for Occupational Therapy and Mathematics College Students: A One-Group, Pretest/Posttest Design. AOTA Education Summit, Louisville KY. October 14, 2018

Stump, S., & Mohr, D. "Eight Effective Teaching Practices: Teaching Look-Fors." Annual Indiana Mathematics Leadership Academy. (2018, June 12-14 & October 3). Indianapolis, IN.

#### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Gentle, Adrian. Pott College Excellence in Teaching Award. 2018.

Mohr, Doris. Excellence in Scholarship Award. 2018.

Hudson, Rick. USI Alumni Association Faculty Recognition Award. 2018.

Ostergaard, Misty. Early Career Faculty Grant, University of Southern Indiana, "Waring-Type Numbers for General Diagonal Congruences," Pl, 6998 USO, 2018.

### **TEACHER EDUCATION**

### **PUBLICATIONS**

Colson, T., Berg, B., Hunt, T., & Mitchell, Z. (2018). Simple, transparent, and less burdensome: Reenvisioning core assessment at a regional public university. Journal of Assessment and Institutional Effectiveness, 7(1-2), 92-114.

Colson, T., Willis, C., & Satterfield, C. (2018). Strategic teacher compensation: The effects on teacher

quality. eJournal of Education Policy

Colson, T. L., & Satterfield, C. (2018). The effects of strategic compensation on teacher retention. Power and Education, DOI. 1757743818758782.

Colson, T. L., & Smothers, M. J. (2018). FAPE, LRE, and Related Laws: Implications for Inclusion and Coteaching. Kentucky Teacher Education Journal: The Journal of the Teacher Education Division of the Kentucky Council for Exceptional Children, 5(1), 1.

Fox, J., Gulley, J., & Thomas, J. (2018). 2018 Missouri Science Trade book Annual Reading (MO-STAR) list. The Missouri Reader, 42(1), 14-24.

Gulley, J., Thomas, J., Wulber, A., & McMurry, A. (2018). 2017 OH-STAR Science Trade book Annual Reading list (OH-STAR): Helping students learn science through language arts. Ohio Reading Teacher 47(1), 22-26.

Howard, J. & Baker, T. (2018). (Un)learning to teach through intercultural professional development by Candace Schlein, 2017. Teachers College Press. http://www.tcrecord.org/Content.asp?Content1d=22604

Howard, J. (2018). Truth does not always taste good: Flipping the script to promote equity on campus. In Elizabeth Mendoza, Ben Kirshner and Kris Gutierrez (Eds.), Power, Equity and [re)Design: Bridging learning and critical theories in learning ecologies for youth. IAP: http://www.infoagepub.com/products/Power•Equity•and•ReDesign

Howard, J. (2018). The white kid can do whatever he wants: The racial socialization of a gifted education program. Educational Studies. https://doi.org/10.1080/00131946.2018.1453512

Howard, J. (2018). That's not something we have to discuss: Interrupting silences about multiracial students in teachers' work. The Urban Review. https://link.springer.com/article/10.1007/sl 1256TO 18-0462-0

Howard, J. (2018). Stitching Stories: Re-membering human enslavement in the elementary classroom. Special issue in New Educator, 2, 14, "Exploring Culturally Relevant/Responsive Pedagogy as Praxis in Teacher Education," edited by Dr. Tambra Jackson and Dr. Gloria Boutte. https://www.tandfonline.com/evrint/nXxypBjkU4Vhj51kHkn/full

Raisor, J. M., Gulley, J., Xiang, Y., and Thompson, K. (2018). Literacy totes and intergenerational community engagement. Indiana Reading Journal (47)1, 10-13.

Raisor, J. M. & Hudson, R.A. (April 2018). Bottle caps as prekindergarten mathematical tools. Teaching Children Mathematics. 24(6) 371-377.

Raisor, J., Gully, J., & Xiang, Y. (2018). Implementing Teaching Totes across Generations. Indiana Reading Journal 47 (1)

Rodriguez, S., Montreal, T. & Howard, J. (2018). "I needed to know their rights": Teachers encounters of multiculturalism with newcomer immigrant students in the New Latino South. Journal of Latinos and

Education. https://www.tandfonline.com/leprint!Di82Ysg/VTTDG3DUP8Cc/full

Thomas, J., Gulley, J., Rearden, K., & Broemmel, A. (2018). 2018 Indiana Science Trade Book Annual Reading List (IN-STAR): Books to support reading and science in the elementary grades. Indiana Reading Journal, 47(1), 14-18.

Thomas, J., & Kavanaugh, T. (2018). Project Connect: Creating a STEM Partnership. Children's Technology and Engineering, 22(3), 7-11.

Parkison, P., & Thomas, J. (2018). Using Web 2.0 Tools to Engage Content, Promote Self-efficacy, and Implications for Intentional Student Learning. In Ramesh Sharma (Ed.), Innovative Applications of Online Pedagogy and Course Design (42-62) Hershey: IGI Global.

Willis, C., Tong, L. & Gilliam, W. (2018). Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum for China, Dolphin Media, People's Republic of China.

Xiang, Y., & Colson, T. (2018). Childrearing Experiences in Cross-national Families. International Journal of the Whole Child, 3(1), 4-18.

### **PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS**

Beach, Bonnie and R Maggard. GPS Directions for Going from HAHA to AHA, Indiana Council of Teacher of Mathematics Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN, November, 2018.

Beach, Bonnie, G. Railsback, and M. Haller. Advanced Standard A.1: Content & Pedagogical Knowledge, CAEPCON 2018 Fall Program, Washington, D.C., September, 2018.

Beach, Bonnie and R. Rice. Preparing for your Site Visit, CAEPCON 2018 Fall Program, Washington, D.C., September, 2018.

Beach, Bonnie and G. Railsback. Advanced Standard A.2: Clinical Partnerships & Practice, CAEPCON 2018 Fall Program, Washington, D.C., September, 2018.

Beach, Bonnie, T Rivadeneyra, and M Monaco. Standard 5/A.5 Provider Quality, Continuous Improvement & Capacity: How Do You Build a Quality Assurance System? Experienced Level, CAEPCON 2018 Fall Program, Washington, D.C., September, 2018.

Berridge, G. & Willis, C. Unsung Heroes: Teachers Speak Out About Teaching, Learning, and Job Satisfaction. Center for Scholastic Inquiry International Academic Research Conference, Savannah, GA. 2018.

Branson, T. (2018). "Optimizing Teaching and Learning through the University of Southern Indiana's Teach Now – Transform Tomorrow Student Teaching Program." ACT-I Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Branson, T., (March 2018). "Citizen Science – Using the Journey North to follow the Seasons." Good Teaching Conference, Noblesville, IN.

Chamness, et al. (2018). Integrating mathematics in science, technology, and engineering (MiSTE)

professional development workshop for EVSC teachers. Evansville, IN.

Colson, T., & Smothers, M. (2018). Self-efficacy in co-teaching: A look at the impact of professional development on rural high school teachers. Teacher Education Division of Council for Exceptional Children Conference, Las Vegas, NV.

Colson, T., Smothers, M., & Keown, S. (2018). How a full-year student teaching placement influences A teacher candidates' sense of efficacy. Teacher Education Division of Council for Exceptional Children Conference, Las Vegas, NV.

Gulley, J., & Gretencord, C. (2018, October). Best new books for young children. Presentation at the Evansville Region Chapter of Indiana Association for the Education of Young Children, Evansville, IN.

Hicks, J., & Thomas, J. (2018). Establishing Statewide Teacher Mentor Networks webinar.

Hicks, J., & Thomas, J. (2018, Phoenix). Establishing Statewide Teacher Mentor Networks. 100Kin10 National Summit, Phoenix, AZ.

Hicks, J., Thomas, J., & Becker, S. (2018). STEM mentor teacher workshop. Lafayette, IN.

Hicks, J., Pangan, C., & Thomas, J. (2018). STEM mentee teacher teacher workshop. Lafayette, IN.

Howard, J. (2018). They were wrong about everything: Interrupting pre-service teacher perspectives of marginalized students. Roundtable presentation in Division G at the annual meeting in New York, NY.

Howard, J. & Doucet, F. (2018). Theorizing from the middle of the ocean: Thinking with theory about multiracial families and children. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Greenville, SC.

Howard, J., Thompson, C. & Nash, K. (2018). Motherscholaring in/as community: A healing grammar of hope. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Greenville, SC.

Howard, J. (2018). That's not something we discuss. Paper session at the annual conference of Critical Mixed Race Studies Association, College Park, MD.

Howard, J., Nash, K. & Thompson, C. (2018). Revolutionary mothering: Multivocal poetic analysis. Paper session at the annual conference of Critical Mixed Race Studies Association, College Park, MD.

Keown, S., Smothers, M., & Colson, T. (2018). A qualitative investigation of growth mindset in elementary education programs. Teacher Education Division of Council for Exceptional Children Conference, Las Vegas, NV.

Keown, S., & Smothers, M., (2018, January). The Development of Higher Education Students' Self-Efficacy Beliefs. Presentation at the Evidence-Based Teaching & Learning Lilly Conference in Austin, TX.

Keown, S., & Carroll, R. (2018, April) Everyone is on the team: Purposeful Teamwork. The Horseshoe, New Albany, IN.

Raisor, J.M., Xiang, Y., (2018, November 14). Reflective Practice and Self-Evaluation in Improving Field

Experience in Early Childhood Teacher Education. Paper presentation at the annual conference of the National Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators, Washington, DC.

Raisor, J. M., Wood, B. & Smiley, A. (2018, October 27). Current project work with preschool aged children. Presentation at the annual conference of the Evansville Area Early Childhood Association, Evansville, IN.

Rietman, Joyce. "The Teach Now Program at USI." ATE-I Conference, Indianapolis, IN. 2018.

Rietman, Joyce. "Co-Teaching Training." Tekoppel Elementary School faculty, EVSC. 2018.

Smothers, M., Colson, T., & Keown, S. (2018). Teaching in an inclusive classroom: Teacher candidates' self-efficacy beliefs. Teacher Education Division of Council for Exceptional Children Conference, Las Vegas, NV.

Smothers, M., & Hancock, J\*., (2018, June). Exploring Assistive Technology in the Classroom. Presentation at Connecting the 4C's Conference, Mt. Vernon, IN.

Sparks, K. (2018) You Have a Science Lab in Your Pocket. Presentation at the Indiana Connected Educators Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Sparks, K. (2018) CK-12: Digital Resources for Your Class. Presentation at Connecting the 4C's Technology Conference, Mt. Vernon, IN.

Sparks, K. (2018) My Class, My Students, My Maps. Presentation at Connecting the 4C's Technology Conference, Mt. Vernon, IN.

Sparks, K. (2018) Unpacking the Computer Science Standards. Presentation at Connecting the 4C's Technology Conference, Mt. Vernon, IN.

Sparks, K. (2018). CK-12 – Digital Resources for Your Science Classroom. Paper presented at the Hoosier Association of Science Teachers Annual Conference. Indianapolis, IN.

Thomas, J., & Gulley, J. (2018, October). Setting expectations and handling excuses: Can a syllabus really do it all? Presentation at the National Lilly Conference on College and University Teaching and Learning, Traverse City, MI.

Thomas, J., & Gulley, J. (2018, February). Creating community in the college classroom. Presentation at the National Association of Teacher Educators Annual Meeting, Las Vegas, NV.

Thomas, J., Hicks, J., & Vannatter, D. (2018, March). Creating teacher leaders to build grade level STEM curricula and mentor new teachers. Presentation at the National Science Teachers Association National Convention, Atlanta, GA.

Thomas, J. (2018) 28 presentations through Project Connect. Evansville, IN.

Wannemuehler, Sarah. Through the Quality Matters Online Course Development developed EDUC 684 Ethical and Legal Issues in Education as a 7-week course taught January 2019

Wannemuehler, Sarah. "Legal Issues: Building a School Culture That Supports Learning and Professional Competence." Lake Placid, New York. 2018.

Wannemuehler, Sarah. Parent Student Handbook and Faculty Handbooks, Educational Law Symposium. Louisville, KY. 2018.

Willis, C. (2018, April). Best practices for early education of young children. Shanghai International Conference on Education, Shanghai, People's Republic of China.

Willis, C. (2018, November). Autism spectrum disorder: Red flags and options. Paper presented at the National Association for the Education of Young Children Annual Conference, Washington, D.C.

Willis, C. (2018, November). P-12 Inclusion: What is it really all about? Workshop presented at the Yashad International Conference for Jewish Schools, Toronto, Canada.

Willis, C. (2018, April). Speaker, Developmentally appropriate classrooms for all young children. Shanghai International Early Childhood Annual Conference, Shanghai, China.

Xiang, Y., Sparrow, S. (2018). Loose Parts Play: Supporting the Whole Child. The annual conference of Evansville Area Early Childhood Association (EAECA), Evansville, IN.

### **AWARDS AND GRANTS**

Howard, J. Learning from families: Addressing the playground to prison nexus in Evansville Co-applicant with student researcher (Irese Obanor) for the 2018-2019 Barnett Grant at USI for \$1,695. The grant also funded student travel to co-present at a national conference. (Funded for \$650)

Keown, S. & Berridge, G. (2018-2019). TED Scholars. Pott College Innovation Grant.

Raisor, Jill. USI Outstanding Academic Advisor Award. 2018.

Sparks, Kelly. USI Pott College Excellence in Service Award. 2018.